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CVUSD In 

Public Prayer 
Suit Misses 
Court Date

AV Employing Eminent Domain Threat To
 Wrest Water Control From Private Company 

Judge Nixes DA’s No Prison Plea 
Agreement For Abusive Nanny

  Highland On Verge Of Throwing Family Out On Street Over Zoning Discrepancy 
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Board Of Supervisors Approves $5.2 Billion Budget For Fiscal 2015-16

Greg Devereaux

Jeani Stephens 

Michael Peffer 

In a development that 
could have a bearing 
on water use and water 
resource control in San 
Bernardino County, a 
Montana judge has ruled 
in favor of a city there, 
allowing its forced ac-
quisition of a water com-
pany to take place. 

The city of Missou-
la, Montana utilized its 
power of eminent do-
main to condemn and 
seek to acquire Moun-
tain Water Company, 

which is privately held 
by Park Water Co., a 
subsidiary of Western 
Water Holdings LLC 
and the Carlyle Group. 
Mountain Water fought 
the takeover and the mat-
ter went to trial before 
Judge Karen Townsend 
in April. On Monday, 
June 15, Townsend en-
tered a judgment in favor 
of Missoula. 

The case has a multi-
tude of parallels with the 
town of Apple Valley, 

where Park Water Co. 
some time ago acquired 
the Apple Valley Ran-
chos Water Co. The Park 
Water Co.’s move to in-
crease water rates raised 
the ire of local residents 
and the town of Apple 
Valley, in part inspired 
by Missoula’s gambit to 
wrest control of the wa-
ter supply back from it 
private holder, has set 
about with its own plan 
of making an offer of 
"just compen-

Almost thirty years 
after the effort to break 
up the Chino Agricul-
tural Preserve began in 
earnest,  the San Ber-
nardino County Board 
of Supervisors this week 
made a stab at preserv-
ing a vestige of it, at 
least for the time being, 
by dedicating more than 
270 county-owned acres 
near Prado Dam as ag-
riculturally zoned open 
space. 

SAN BERNARDINO 
— The San Bernardino 
County Board of Su-
pervisors passed a $5.2 
billion 2015-16 budget 
for the county recom-
mended by county chief 
executive officer Greg 
Devereaux this week.

The budget relies 
upon projected revenues 
of $5.2 billion and envi-
sions the county’s gov-
ernmental structure and 

its affiliates spending 
$5.1518 billion over the 
next 12 months.  

The county and all 
of its internal depart-
ments and divisions are 
slated to spend $4.6427 
billion in fiscal 2015-16, 
employing over 20,000 
individuals. In addition, 
special districts within 
the geographical reach of 
San Bernardino County 
that are governed by the 

board of supervisors will 
expend $495.9 million, 

while employing 1,220. 
Other county affili-
ated agencies within the 
county that do not fall 
under the direct purview 
of the county employ-
ing 50 people will spend 
$13.2 million.

The lion’s share of 
the spending plan - 
$4,642,700,000 – is 
devoted to funding all 
county operations day to 
day throughout the fis-

cal year running from 
July 1 this year to June 
30 next year, along with 
money to cover special 
revenue funds, capital 
project funds, internal 
service funds, and enter-
prise funds. The budget 
envisions the employ-
ment of   20,485 county 
employees over the next 
12 months. 

In his report dated 
June 16, 2015 

Nevertheless, the des-
ignation of the 270 acres 
as land to be preserved 
for potential agricultural 
uses is being carried out 
to allow just under 105 
acres of land in the for-
mer preserve currently 
zoned for agricultural 
use to be residentially 
developed.  Eventually, 
the 270 acres of land will 
be utilized by the Orange 
County Flood Control 
District to enlarge the 

spillway at the dam.
The once-vaunted 

Chino Agricultural Pre-
serve was formerly the 
most intensive milk-pro-
ducing area in the world. 
Within its 17,000 acre 
confines were just under 
400 dairies and 400,000 
cows. With $800 million 
in annual dairy produc-
tion in 1976, the relative-
ly compact Chino Valley 
region alone was within 
the entire state of Cali-

fornia a close third in 
milk output behind the 
much more expansive 
Tulare and Merced coun-
ties.

In the late 1950s, the 
Chino Valley had be-
come a haven to dairy 
farmers, many of them 
of Dutch or Portuguese 
descent, who were dis-
placed by the urbaniza-
tion of southeast Los 
Angeles County. The 
preserve was formed in 

1968 under the auspic-
es of California’s Wil-
liamson Act — a 1965 
law that was intended 
to preserve California 
farmland and to serve 
as a hedge against urban 
sprawl. The law granted 
substantial tax breaks to 
property owners agree-
ing to restrict their land 
to agricultural uses for at 
least 10 years. By 1970, 
the Chino Valley was 
the source for 

The city of Highland 
is on the brink of forc-

ing a 57-year-old woman 
undergoing treatment for 
a brain tumor, her two 
teenage sons and her dis-
abled brother out on the 
streets because the home 
they have lived in for the 
last 12 years is on indus-
trially zoned property. 
The city is purposed to 
take that action despite 
the consideration that 
governmental records 
that might show the con-

version and use of the 
property as a residential 
structure was properly 
permitted decades ago 
were destroyed in a flood 
that inundated county 
offices shortly after the 
conversion was com-
pleted. 

Jeani Stephens lives 
in a two-story house 
with two fireplaces in 
the rustic 27000 block of 
Meines Street in High-

land. She moved into 
the structure, which was 

originally built by her 
uncle in 1947 as a barn, 
in 2003. Stephens grew 
up in a home across the 
street. In 1969, her uncle 
sold the barn and the 
property upon which it 
sits to Angelo Posadas 
and his wife, Lila. The 
Posadas in the 1970s 
converted the barn into 
a residence, known as a 
mews.

The lawyer represent-
ing the Chino Valley 
Unified School District 
and its school board 
in the lawsuit brought 
against them by the 
Freedom from Religion 
Foundation  missed a 
court hearing in the mat-
ter on June 8, raising fur-
ther questions about the 
board’s judgment and 
objectivity with regard to 
the separation of church 
and state issue that pro-
voked the lawsuit.

In November, the 
Freedom From Religion 
Foundation of Madi-
son, Wisconsin filed suit 
against the district on 
behalf of two named and 
21 unnamed plaintiffs 
who asserted they were 
alienated or intimidated 
at school board meetings 
because of overt and 
constant references to 
Christianity, including 
“prayers, Bible readings 
and proselytizing.” The 
plaintiffs want the intru-
sion of religiosity into 
the conduct of district 
business to cease.

In January, the board 
voted 3-2 against hir-
ing the law firm which 
normally represents the 
district to respond to the 
suit. Instead, the district 
has engaged the Sac-
ramento-based Pacific 
Justice Institute (PJI) for 
one dollar to defend the 
district in the civil law-
suit.

The Pacific Justice 
Institute touts itself as a 
public interest 

SAN BERNARDI-
NO--A Superior Court 
Judge on Wednesday, 
June 17, rejected a plea 
arrangement worked out 
between San Bernardino 
County District Attor-
ney Mike Ramos and 
the attorneys for a nanny 
caught abusing a Red-
lands toddler who was 
entrusted to her care.

Ramos had consented 
to having one of his dep-
uty prosecutors, Mary-
ann Choi, accept Gina 

Halliburton’s guilty plea 
in exchange for no jail 
time and four years pro-
bation.

Halliburton was 
charged with PC 273A, 
willful cruelty to a child 
which entailed the possi-
bility of inflicting grave 
injury or death, after a 
video camera set up by 
the parents of  22-month 
old Preston Scott caught 
her on April 23, 2014 
stuffing a bib into the 
child’s mouth.
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sation" to the Park Water 
Co. for the purchase of 
Apple Valley Ranchos 
Water Co. While it does 
not appear Park Water 
Co. would be amenable 
to making a sale of the 
utility to the town of Ap-
ple Valley at anywhere 
near the price Apple Val-
ley is contemplating, it is 
no secret that town offi-
cials intend then to pro-
ceed with a condemna-
tion suit, similar to that 
used by Missoula against 
Park Water Co., utilizing 
its municipal power of 
eminent domain. Town 
officials would be hope-
ful of prevailing in that 
matter as the Montana 
city did. 

Among those tes-
tifying before Judge 
Townsend was Assis-
tant Apple Valley Town 
Manager Dennis Cron, 
who was question about 
the town’s efforts to uti-
lize recycled water in the 
town of Apple Valley. 
The production and de-

livery of recycled water 
by the town was opposed 
by Apple Valley Ran-
chos Water Co. Cron’s 
testimony appears to 
have been instrumental 
in convincing Townsend 
that the Park Water Co. 
is not committed to the 
responsible and conser-
vative use of the resource 
it controls but is rather 
exploiting its control of 
water for profit. 

It was initially Park 
Water Company that 
subpoenaed Cron to tes-
tify in a deposition about 
what the company main-
tained were unreason-
able efforts by the gov-
ernment entity to intrude 
upon its provision of wa-
ter to the town, but that 
ploy ultimately backfired 
when Missoula’s law-
yers, after considering 
his statements, called 
him as a witness to illus-
trate that Park Water Co. 
was not making the most 
efficient use of water that 
it could. Water conserva-
tion has been a growing 
issue in western states 
in the last few years in 
the face of a withering 
drought. 

Park Water acquired 

the Apple Valley Ran-
chos Water Company 
as part of the long term 
investment strategy of 
the Carlyle Group. Ear-
lier efforts in Apple 
Valley to block the Car-
lyle Group’s efforts to 
profiteer over its control 
of the town’s water sup-
ply fell through when 
a so-called blue ribbon 
committee impaneled 
by town considered ac-
quiring Apple Valley 
Ranchos in 2011 but ad-
vised against it. Prevail-
ing sentiment abruptly 
changed in 2014, how-
ever, when Apple Val-
ley Ranchos instituted 
30 percent rate hikes to 
be implemented from 
2015 until 2017. Shortly 
thereafter, town officials 
began trading notes with 
Missoula city officials, 
where Mountain Water 
Co – also owned by Park 
Water Co. – had escalat-
ed rates.  

Initially town officials 
were interested in seeing 
if Park Water Co. would 
entertain a buyout offer 
at a moderate price. But 
Park Water Co. officials 
rejected that overture, 
asserting that Apple Val-

ley Ranchos was not for 
sale. But shortly thereaf-
ter it was learned that the 
Carlyle Group was seri-
ously entertaining an of-
fer by Liberty Utilities, 
owned by Algonquin 
Power & Utilities Group, 
to acquire Park Water 
Co, Mountain Water and 
Apple Valley Ranchos. 
Town officials, consider-
ing Park Water Co.’s rep-
resentation that Apple 
Valley Ranchos was not 
for sale to be duplicitous, 
given the unloading of 
the water company to 
Liberty was in the works 
and Park Water Com-
pany was seeking Cali-
fornia Public Utilities 
Commission approval to 
do just that.

Last month, the Apple 
Valley Town Council, 
with the exception of 
Larry Cusack, whose 
company does work for 
Park Water Co., autho-
rized tendering an offer-
ing of "just compensa-
tion" for the purchase of 
Apple Valley Ranchos 
Water Co., fully recog-
nizing Park Water Co. 
will likely reject the of-
fer, thus setting the stage 
for the town to gain 

control of the water pur-
veyor through eminent 
domain. 

Well ahead of the May 
vote, the town coun-
cil gave indication of 
the serious intent it has 
with regard to acquisi-
tion of Apple Valley 
Ranchos, unveiling in 
March an appraisal the 
city had done of the wa-
ter system’s value, which 
pegged it at $45.54 mil-
lion. Park Water Co. of-
ficials scoffed at that 
valuation. The town has 
hired, through town at-
torney John Brown, an 
environmental and plan-

ning firm to produce an 
environmental impact 
document relating to the 
town’s acquisition of the 
water system. That is in-
terpreted as the town’s 
signal that it will cross 
swords with Park Wa-
ter in whatever forum 
is necessary to obtain 
unfettered control over 
the water company to 
prevent its private sector 
owners/operators from 
gouging its customers, 
i.e., the residents   of 
Apple Valley. The city 
of Missoula’s victory in 
court was seen as a boost 
to the town’s strategy.

Nevertheless, Park 
Water Co. is not pre-
pared to give up Apple 
Valley Ranchos without 
a fight, and those legal 
fisticuffs could prove ex-
pensive. 

Chris Schilling, the 
chief executive officer 
of Park Water Co., said 
he believes efforts by 
government to abridge 
the ownership rights 
of private sector com-
panies merely because 
those companies deal 
in commodities that are 
key to the function of 
a community – such as 
water or other utilities – 
is unconstitutional and 
legally untenable. The 
Carlyle Group, which is 
headed by David Ruben-
stein, has the financial 
wherewithal to sustain 
a court battle determine 
such a legal issue. The 
Carlyle Group is a global 
asset management firm 
based in Washington, 
D.C., specializing in pri-
vate equity. It is amon-
gthe largest alternative 
investment firms in the 
world.  As of December 
31, 2014, Carlyle had 
$194 billion in assets un-
der management across 
128 funds and 142 other 
financial instruments. 
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recommending passage 
of the budget, Devereaux 
told the board of super-
visors, “The 2015-16 
Recommended Budget 
as presented includes 
total requirements for 
the general fund, special 
revenue funds, capital 
project funds, internal 
service funds, and enter-
prise funds, which total 
approximately $4.6 bil-
lion. Of the $4.6 billion, 
general fund require-
ments total $2.8 billion, 
further refined to $545.2 
million that is truly dis-
cretionary. Addition-
ally, the 2015-16 Recom-
mended Budget includes 
approval of 20,485 bud-
geted staffing.”

This year’s projected 
$4,642,671,018 in-house 
spending package in-
cludes a $17,667,801 in-
crease over last year’s 
$4,625,003,217 spending 
plan. 

In making a quick 
overview summary of 
the county’s planned 
internal spending, De-
vereaux said the coun-
ty intends to devote 
$290,668,840 to ad-
ministration in 2015-
16; $530,248,416 at the 
county hospital, known 

as Arrowhead Regional 
Medical Center; spend 
$12,940,810 on capital 
facility leases; lay out 
$203,632,417 on its capi-
tal improvement pro-
gram; fund its economic 
development agency to 
the tune of $88,986,612; 
expend $76,323,183 on 
its fiscal function; spend 
$1,886,997,595 on line 
personnel; fund the coun-
ty’s law and justice divi-
sion with $925,110,684; 
and spend $386,212,617 
on the provision of all 
order of community 
services. In cataloging 
the county’s spending, 
Devereaux further ear-
marked $241,549,844 for 
the remainder of county 
operations that were not 
itemized in that sum-
mary. Not contained in 
the funding breakdown 
offered to the board of 
supervisors for approval 
is the county’s funding 
of its housing authority. 
“The County’s recom-
mended budget does 
not include the Housing 
Authority of the Coun-
ty of San Bernardino 
(HACSB),” Devereaux 
said. “HACSB’s budget 
is proposed as a separate 
agenda item. HACSB 
operates on a different 
fiscal year and has dif-
ferent approval timelines 
to comply with federal 
government require-

ments. The county will 
work with HACSB over 
the coming year to de-
termine how best to in-
tegrate HACSB’s budget 
process into the county’s 
overall budget process.” 

Devereaux noted that 
the county anticipates 
spending less on capi-
tal improvements in the 
coming 2015-16 fiscal 
year than it did in the 
current 2014-15 fiscal 
year. “Requirements are 
decreasing by $30.8 mil-
lion in 2015-16 primarily 
due to a decrease in bud-
geted expenditures for 
2015-16 on the 800 MHz 
upgrade project, sheriff’s 
crime lab expansion, and 
county buildings acqui-
sition and retrofit project 
as compared to 2014-15,” 
he said. “Requirements 
for major projects in the 
2015-16 Recommended 
Budget include the 800 
Megahertz (MHz) up-
grade project that will 
provide a digital ra-
dio system upgrade for 
public safety, the con-
tinuance of the county’s 
building acquisition and 
retrofit project, and the 
relocation of sheriff’s 
aviation division from 
Rialto Airport to San 
Bernardino International 
Airport.”

Devereaux said the 
slightly less than $89 
million going to the 
county’s economic de-
velopment agency will 
employ 141 people dedi-
cated to providing “ser-
vices that seek to create, 
maintain, and grow the 
economic value of the 
county. Such services 
include small business 
assistance and techni-
cal support, permitting 
assistance, and business 
site selection assistance.”

 The $76.3 million 
bankrolling the coun-
ty’s fiscal division, De-
vereaux said, will fund 
549 total positions, in-
cluding 315 in the audi-
tor-controller/treasurer/
tax collector’s office, 
which will be provided 
with $41 million, as 
well as the assessor/re-
corder/county clerk’s of-
fice, which will employ 
234 people and func-
tion using $35.4 million. 
“These departments pro-
vide services to the pub-
lic and other county de-
partments related to the 
establishment and col-
lection of county proper-

ty taxes along with other 
fiscal services that en-
sure the proper reporting 
and usage of taxpayer 
funds,” Devereaux said. 

 The $1.9 billion fund-
ing for the human servic-
es division will pay for 
8,076 positions. “Human 
Services is the largest 
operational group within 
the county, with require-
ments totaling $1.9 bil-
lion,” Devereaux said. 
“This group provides 
health and social service 
programs to county resi-
dents through a number 
of county departments. 
Health services are pro-
vided primarily through 
the department of behav-
ioral health ($407.4 mil-
lion) and public health 
($113.5 million). Social 
services are provided 
primarily through the 
human services admin-
istrative claim budget 
unit ($545.0 million), 
human service subsis-
tence payments budget 
unit ($544.0 million), the 
preschool services de-
partment ($50.2 million), 
child support services 
department ($40.0 mil-
lion), and the aging and 
adult services depart-
ment ($9.4 million).” 

According to De-
vereaux, the $925.1 
million devoted to the 
county’s law and justice 
division funds the em-
ployment of  5,707 per-
sonnel, with $577.2 mil-
lion going to the sheriff’s 
department, which also 
carries with it the coro-
ner and public adminis-
trator functions,  while 
apportioning $190.5 
million  of the sheriff’s 
funding for the operation 
of the county’s deten-
tion facilities; provides 
$181.8 million to the pro-
bation department; $81.5 
million to the district at-
torney’s office and $38.3 
million to the office of 
the public defender. 

While Devereaux em-
phasized that the budget 
is balanced, he said there 
were threats, which he 
termed “risks,” to the 
budget, including po-
tential increases to the 
wages paid to county 
employees brought about 
by the collective bar-
gaining process, federal 
and state health care re-
forms and realignments, 
realignments of public 

The district attorney’s office this week offered up 
just enough information to bind Charles Merritt over 
for trial. In the course of doing so, prosecutors pro-
vided a glimpse of just why it is that they believe Mr. 
Merritt is the individual wholly  and solely responsi-
ble for murdering - brutally - the McStay Family. The 
recitation of evidence implicating him is as follows:

  According to San Diego County Sheriff’s Detec-
tive Troy DuGal, Mr. Merritt’s DNA was found on 
the steering wheel, gear shift and radio control of the 
McStay family’s Isuzu Trooper, after it was found 
February 8, 2010 in an impound lot in San Ysidro... 

DuGal testified that when he asked Mr. Merritt 
about the Trooper, he said he had ridden in the ve-
hicle multiple times but never drove it...

 Between February 1, 2010 and February 4, 2010, 
thousands of dollars in checks were written from 
Joseph McStay to Mr. Merritt on Joseph McStay’s 
business account...

Mr. Merritt was added to that account as a vendor 
on February 1... 

Most, though not all of the activity on Joseph 
McStay’s account during the early days of February 
2010 did not process through his laptop computer, as 
was normally the case... 

Checks written on the account after February 
4, 2010 were edited to be backdated to February 4. 
Many of the checks were deleted after they were 
printed. There were peculiarities about the way the 
checks were written that did not match Joseph Mc-
Stay’s manner of drafting and handwriting...

Mr. Merritt cashed some of those checks... 
In the months after the disappearance of the Mc-

Stay family, Mr. Merritt went on a high rolling gam-
bling spree at several casinos in Southern Califor-
nia...

On February 8, 2010, a man identifying himself as 
Joseph McStay who was using a cell phone that has 
been established as one Mr. Merritt was using at that 
time called Joseph McStay’s accounting company 
and was insistent that Mr. McStay’s business account 
be closed out... 

 Video from one of the McStays’ neighbor’s sur-
veillance cameras shows a vehicle matching Mr. 
Merritt’s pickup truck leaving the McStay home on 
February 4, 2010... 

According to FBI agent Kevin Boles, phone re-
cords show that Joseph McStay and Mr. Merritt talk-
ed to each other 27 times on February 4, 2010, which 
is incidentally the last time the McStay family was 
known to be alive...

And, perhaps most significantly, also according 
to Mr. Boles, the two closest cell towers to the site 
where the McStay family’s remains were found near 
Victorville registered pings from Mr. Merritt’s cell 
phone on February 6, 2010.

Let me fill in a bit of detail here…
 Jospeh McStay ran a business known as Earth 

Inspired Products which was pretty much limited 
to decorative water fountains for landscaping and 
yards. Mr. Merritt installed those fountains for Mr. 
McStay. There was apparently a business dispute be-
tween the two men that escalated in the months and 
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safety funding, munici-
pal bankruptcies, eco-
nomic uncertainty gen-
erally and with regard to 
state and federal govern-
ment funding, changes 
in transportation project 
funding, and both tax 
and pension volatility. 

most of Southern Cali-
fornia’s milk as well as a 
major supplier of cheese 
for a much larger geo-
graphical area.

By the mid-1980s, 
growing numbers of 
dairy farmers in the pre-
serve wanted out, as the 
local industry was itself 
being subjected to the 
same pressures that had 
been brought to bear on 
dairyman who had been 
forced to pull up the 
stakes of their Los An-
geles County operations 
two decades before. 
Land speculators and 
developers eyeing the 
property and envisioning 
it as residential subdivi-
sions supported politi-
cians at the municipal 
and county levels intent 
on adhering to a dairy-
busting agenda that in 
time spelled the end of 
the preserve as a lasting 
entity.

In the late 1980s 
and into the 1990s, the 
county’s land use profes-
sionals were seeking to 
examine the desirability 
of maintaining the pre-
serve’s dairies as a hedge 
against the burgeoning 
urbanization and to de-
termine if the scaled-
down dairy industry had 
a reasonable prospect of 
sustaining itself in the 
changing environment. 
At the same time, the 
county’s elected leader-
ship was heavily influ-
enced by developmental 
interests, the major pro-
viders of political contri-
butions. With a few ex-
ceptions, the supervisors 
leaned in favor of break-
ing up the preserve.

In 1986, the county 
took the first step toward 
deconstructing the Wil-
liamson Act’s applicabil-

ity in the Chino Valley. 
By 1997, half of the dair-
ies that had been operat-
ing in the preserve at its 
peak had left. The joust-
ing between Ontario and 
Chino over annexation 
of the preserve had be-
gun.

In 1999, while there 
were still 140 dairies 
operating in Chino Val-
ley, the city of Ontario 
annexed nearly 8,200 
acres of the 15,200 re-
maining acres in the pre-
serve. Chino laid claim 
to the other 7,000. The 
county, for the most part, 
alternately passively and 
actively accepted the in-
evitability of the pending 
urbanization. Ontario 
drew up master plans for 
development of 31,000 
homes, 5 million square 
feet of retail space and 5 
million square feet of in-
dustrial space.

Chino designated 
over 400 acres for indus-
trial development and 
earmarked 2,000 acres 
for new residences, with 
complementary plans 
for commercial develop-
ment.

But that anticipated 
development came only 
in fits and starts. By 
2005, the number of 
dairies had dwindled to 
70. The eventual trans-
formation of the land 
away from its agricul-
tural heyday was under 
way in earnest. Never-
theless, the development 
community’s reach ex-
ceeded its grasp and the 
expected accelerated 
building boom within 
the preserve in the early 
2000s failed to material-
ize. With the economic 
downturn of 2007, build-
ing in the area slowed 
to a crawl. The county, 
which had acquired 
some property in the 
area under the auspices 
of sustaining agricul-
tural operations as well 
as under the assumption 
the land could be sold in 
relatively short order at a 
profit, became a landlord 
to several dairy opera-
tions the county’s politi-
cal leadership and its po-
litical supporters wanted 
to see shelved.

Today, there are about 
60 dairies operating in 
the Chino Valley. Some 
of those dairies remain 
because of the ambiguity 
county officials have had 
over the demise of the lo-
cal agricultural industry. 

So even as forces were 
pushing local officials 
to shut the dairies down 
in accordance with the 
wishes of the dairymen 
who wanted to leave, 
they were being tugged 
in the opposite direction 
by forces which sought 
preservation of at least 
some of the agricultural 
operations.  

In 1988, a $20 mil-
lion grant was accepted 
by the county under 
Proposition 70, known 
as the California Wild-
life, Coastal and Park-
land Conservation Act of 
1988, which was applied 
towards the acquisition 
of nine dairy properties 
within the Chino Agri-
cultural Preserve for the 
purpose of preserving a 
portion of the county’s 
agricultural heritage. 

After acquiring the 
properties in the 1990s 
with the Proposition 70 
grant funds, the county 
oversaw the manage-
ment of the nine dair-
ies consisting of 366.55 
acres. Approximately 
165.30 acres are located 
in the city of Chino situ-
ated east of the Chino 
Airport, and south of 
Merrill Avenue, and the 
remaining approximate-
ly 201.25 acres are locat-
ed in the city of Ontario, 
north of Chino Airport, 
south of Riverside Drive, 
and east of Euclid Av-
enue. 

According to Terry W. 

Thompson, the director 
of the county’s real es-
tate services department, 
“With the waning of the 
dairy industry over the 
past ten years, and the 
rapid growth in both 
Chino and Ontario, the 
county sought to relocate 
the Proposition 70 acqui-
sitions to an area outside 
the path of  growth that 
could sustain an agricul-
tural use into perpetuity 
for the benefit of the local 
community, and create 
a contiguous land mass 
that could be more easily 
managed for agricultural 
and related conserva-
tion uses. In recognition 
of the shifting markets 
within the Chino Agri-
cultural Preserve, and to 
accommodate the coun-
ty’s desire to relocate the 
county’s Proposition 70 
land holdings to a more 
sustainable location, 
the State Legislature 
amended Proposition 70 
with the passage of SB 
1124 in September 2010, 
with minor amendments 
with the passage of AB 
1023 in September 2011. 
SB 1124 authorizes the 
county to sell or ex-
change the originally ac-
quired dairy properties 
it purchased with Propo-
sition 70 grant funds, 
under the condition that 
the county preserve all 
lands and conservation 
easements acquired as 
the replacement proper-
ties in perpetuity for ag-

ricultural preservation, 
including community 
gardens, agricultural 
heritage projects, agri-
cultural and wildlife ed-
ucation or wildlife habi-
tat, or for open space and 
conservation. SB 1124 
required the county to 
develop a detailed land 
plan and have that plan 
preliminarily approved 
by the California De-
partment of Parks and 
Recreation (State Parks) 
and approved by the 
county board of supervi-
sors before selling, ex-
changing, or otherwise 
acquiring replacement 
land or conservation 
easements. State Parks 
conditionally approved 
the land plan with minor 
conditions on August 27, 
2012, and the board then 
approved the land plan 
on November 6, 2012. 
On December 17, 2013, 
the board approved the 
exchange of approxi-
mately 104.73 acres of 
dairy land in Chino to 
Watson Land Company 
in exchange for 271.66 
acres of Proposition 70 
replacement land contig-
uous to Prado Park in the 
city of Chino. This land 
exchange transaction 
was completed on March 
14, 2014, and provided 
the county with suitable 
replacement land, as well 
as cash in the amount of 
$6,364,000, which is in 
the Proposition 70 ac-
count. Pursuant to SB 

1124, the county must 
record a conservation 
easement or an envi-
ronmental deed restric-
tion on all Proposition 
70 replacement land to 
limit its use to agricul-
tural preservation or 
open-space conservation 
purposes. The environ-
mental deed restriction 
has been approved as 
to form by State Parks; 
its recordation on the 
271.66 acres of Proposi-
tion 70 replacement land 
will satisfy a critical step 
in the land plan and in 
the county’s compliance 
with its obligations un-
der SB 1124.” 

The 271.66 acres of 
Proposition 70 replace-
ment land is located 
within the Santa Ana 
River Mainstem Proj-
ect – Prado Dam Seg-
ment (Project), which is 
a regional flood control 
project under the lead of 
the United States Army 
Corps of Engineers, 
with the Orange County 
Flood Control District 
serving as the local lead 
agency. This project is 
intended to raise the 
spillway crest of Prado 
Dam, increasing the 
flood potential from an 
elevation of 556 feet to 
566 feet behind the dam. 
The Orange County 
Flood Control District, 
under the direction of 
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Glimpse Of SBC’s Past

The Flood Of 1938
During the current 

drought, ongoing for 
four years, it is easy to 
lose sight of the reality 
that at other times, San 
Bernardino County had 
too much, rather than 
too little, rain. March 
1938, when the Flood of 
1938 occurred, was one 
of those times.

erally accepted that the 
Flood of 1862 was even 
more powerful than the 
one of 1938, although 
scientific data to docu-
ment that does not ex-
ist. In 1862 there had 
been far less in terms 
of man-made improve-
ments to the county, and 
a far more modest popu-

from the flood may have 
reached 198. Another 
report on March 4, 1938 
was that throughout 
Southern California, 74 
bodies had actually been 
found, with 56 of those 
identified.  The raging 
Santa Ana River, which 
had its headwaters at the 
base of the San Bernardi-
no Mountains before 
winding through San 
Bernardino County and 
Riverside County and ul-
timately flowing through 
Orange County to its 
terminus in the Pacific 
Ocean at Santa Ana, was 
reported to have caused 
60 deaths. Thirty bodies 
were found in Los Ange-
les County. Thirty others 
were reported as missing 
there. Only five deaths 
were initially confirmed 
in San Bernardino 
County but another set 
of reports held that there 
were 38 missing in the 
Victorville Barstow 
region as of March 3. 

canyons. Another 17 
were logged as missing 
in those areas. 

The most intensive 
flooding may actually 
have occurred at the rel-
atively high elevation of 
8,300 feet, at the old log-
ging facility known as 
Kelly's Camp on the trail 
between Ontario and 
Cucamonga peaks. An 
unbelievable 32.2 inch-

By late March 2, the 
only road open out of San 
Bernardino was Foothill 
Boulevard and the fol-
lowing day it too was 
cut off by a roaring tide 
of floodwaters coming 
down from Lytle Creek. 
The police attempted 
to prevent drivers from 
braving the roads, but 
several drivers who ei-
ther ignored barricades 

undertaken in many cas-
es by horseback.

Fish from mountain 
streams ended up in the 
most unlikely of places, 
such as in front yards 
or streets and gutters in 
Ontario and Chino. 

According to the 
March 11, 1938 edi-
tion of the Victor Press, 
“More than $2,000,000 
damage has been done to 
the Mojave River Valley 
by last week’s unprec-
edented flood. Ranch-
ers across the river from 
Victorville shared a total 
damage loss of $18,000, 
according to [County 
Agricultural Commis-
sioner] Lee Dolch. Dam-
age to the [Oro Grande] 
cement plant, accord-
ing to superintendent 
O.C. Holstead, came 
to $22,500. Damages 
to railroad tracks and 
equipment, locally came  
to $50,000, according to 
R.C. Cline.”

Railroad bridges all 
over the county were 
washed out or rendered 
unusable.  Trains to the 
Arizona and Nevada or 
eastward in general were 
inoperable for nearly 
three weeks. 

The storms and flood-
ing knocked out much of 
the power in San Ber-
nardino County, taking 
with it phone service and 
the use of telegraphs.

 In Cucamonga, Red 
Hill remained relatively 
unscathed, but it found 
itself isolated as its el-
evation left it isolated, 
an island surrounded by 

 The flood of March 2, 
1938, as it was labeled, 
peaked on March 2, but 
the deluge actually be-
gan on February 28, in-
tensified on March 1 and 
continued until March 3.  
It was generally wide-
spread over Southern 
California, and it did 
damage to Los Angeles, 
San Diego, Orange and 
Riverside counties. San 
Bernardino County bore 
the most significant de-
gree of Mother Nature’s 
wrath in terms of the 
sheer volume of rainfall, 
as the storm producing 
the flood was centered 
over the San Gabriel and 
San Bernardino Moun-
tains.  Nevertheless, it 
was Orange County that 
sustained the most dam-
age as flood waters that 
started in Riverside, San 
Bernardino and Los An-
geles counties ultimately 
washed over it. Maxi-
mum storm precipitation 
for a 24-hour period was 
14.1 inches for the Deep 
Creek drainage area and 
12.6 inches for the West 
Fork of the Mojave River 
drainage area. There is 
debate over whether the 
deluge of 1969 was of 
greater intensity than the 
1938 flood and it is gen-

lation, so the 1938 flood 
wreaked far more havoc.  

In the Victorville area, 
there was an estimated 
peak discharge of 70,600 
cubic feet per second, 
a flow that is second to 
none as far as the record 
for that area goes. Floods 
resulting from the storm 
caused widespread dam-
ages to buildings, roads, 
railroad tracks, bridges 
and farmlands along the 
Mojave River. All the 
stream gages along the 
Mojave River, except the 
one in Barstow, were de-
stroyed. 

Initial reports were 
that in all of Southern 
California the death toll 

Only a few of them ever 
showed up alive. River-
side County reported six 
bodies recovered. After 
everything was mopped 
up, 249 people were de-
termined to have died, 
directly or indirectly as 
a result of the rainstorms 
and flooding. As might 
be expected, loss of life 
was most pronounced in 
some of the more rug-
ged inhabited mountain 
or foothill terrain in the 
county. Eight bodies 
were found washed up at 
various points within or 
near the San Bernardino 
Foothills and in Lytle 
Creek and Cajon Creek 

up speed, momentum 
and debris, it devastated 
the cabins and resorts at 
Camp Baldy, which to-
day has been replaced by 
Baldy Village. At least 
five residents there were 
drowned or swept away. 

The flooding was so 
bad in many parts of the 
county because the rela-
tively warm rain melted 
snow in the mountains.  

In the city of San Ber-
nardino, the southern 
portion of the city was 
under water by late on 
March 2, from what is 
now the National Orange 
Showgrounds to Ninth 
Street in Colton.

es of rain fell there in a 
relatively few days, with 
the lion’s share of that on 
March 1 and 2. As the 
water cascaded down 
into the canyon, picking 

or were on roads that 
were subjected flood-
ing that were not closed 
off were killed. Many 
cars became enmucked 
in mud and could not be 
driven.  

In the Chino and On-
tario areas as well as in 
Cucamonga, few of the 
roads were passable. 

North-south streets 
such as Hellman in Cu-
camonga and Euclid and 
San Antonio in Upland 
and Ontario turned into 
virtual rivers. Some 
brave souls risked driv-
ing south on those streets 
and were able to reach 
their destinations if the 
waters did not reach 
their cars’ distributors 
and stall out the engines. 
It was virtually impos-

sible to cross those roads 
east to west or west to 
east.  Attempting to 
drive north onthem was 
virtual suicide. The de-
livery of necessities was 

water on all sides. 
Throughout Southern 

California, damage was 
estimated at $78 million.

Continued on Page 18

This photo shows a distant persepective on the 
flooding of the Mojave River during the 1938 
Flood.

Flood waters on D Street in Victorville with the 
Mojave Narrows in the deep background.

Power and telephone lines along Route 66 south of  Cajon Pass were downed 
by the storm. 

This house, reportedly located near Colton, was 
washed off its foundation.
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Jeani Stephens home in the 27000 block of Meines Street in Highland
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the United States Army 

Corps of Engineers, is 
acquiring the fee inter-
est in all property in this 
area that falls within the 
new flood inundation el-
evation, even though the 

property is outside of Or-
ange County. This Prop-
osition 70 replacement 
land has been identified 
by the Orange County 
Flood Control District as 

property that may be ac-
quired for this project at a 
future date. Consequent-
ly, the environmental 
deed restriction includes 
language that would ac-

commodate its release 
in favor of a Proposition 
70 Conservation ease-
ment to San Bernardino 
County at such time 
that the Orange County 

Flood Control District 
acquires the underlying 
fee interest in the 271.66 
acres. This ensures the 
county will continue to 
comply with the con-
ditions set forth in SB 
1124 for preservation of 
this land into perpetuity. 
When the time comes to 
sell the fee interest to the 
Orange County Flood 
Control District, the 
San Bernardino County  
Real Estate Services 
Department will return 
to the board to release 
the environmental deed 
restriction and record 
the replacement conser-
vation easement on the 
land. The county has 
fulfilled its obligations 
under the California En-
vironmental Quality Act 
for this project by post-
ing the notices of exemp-
tion with the clerk of the 
board pursuant to board 
approval of the county 
of San Bernardino Land 
Plan Prop-70 Transfor-
mation on November 6, 
2012.

Merriam Webster 
defines a mews as “(1):  
stables usually with liv-
ing quarters built around 
a court [and] (2):  liv-
ing quarters adapted 
from such stables.” In 
fact, the barn the Posa-
das converted to a resi-
dence had been used by 
Jeani Stephens’ uncle 
as a forge for his horse-
shoeing enterprise. One 
of the chimneys on the 
structure was part of that 
forge operation.

When the Posadas 
made the conversion, the 
community of Highland 
was unincorporated and 
the county permitted 
the Posada family to live 
on the property and in 
the converted barn. The 
city of Highland was 
incorporated in 1987, at 
which point the city sim-
ply adopted the county’s 
general plan and zoning 
codes. At that time, the 
Meines Street property 
was zoned for residen-
tial use. In 1991, when 
the city formulated and 
adopted its own general 
plan and incorporated 
into that document a 

zoning map, the des-
ignated zoning on the 
property was listed as 
“Business Park,” action 
which coincided with 
the eventual closure of 
Norton Air Force Base. 
As late as 1994, at the 
International Conven-
tion of Shopping Centers 
in Las Vegas the city of 

one full time and two 
part time jobs to be able 
to purchase it. Pursuant 
to the purchase, inspec-
tions of the property 
were made, including 
inspections mandated by 
the Department of Hous-
ing and Urban Develop-
ment, which served as 
the guarantor of the loan. 

when a zoning change 
in a particular area is 
made. Grandfathering 
clauses consist of pro-
visions in which an old 
rule or standard contin-
ues to apply to some ex-
isting situations while a 
new rule applies from a 
specified time forward to 
future cases. In this way, 

the converted barn’s use 
as a residential structure 
qualified as what urban 
planners refer to as “a 
legal non-conforming 
use.” . 

Stephens’ travails 
started in May 2013, 
when a Highland code 
enforcement officer was 
summoned to that sec-
tion of Meines Street to 
look into a report that 
people were living in a 
shed. That turned out 
to be a false report, but 
the code enforcement of-
ficer, in researching the 
property, determined the 
property was not zoned 
for residential use. Ste-
phens was notified and 
a citation followed, call-
ing for her to vacate “the 
barn” by July 1 of that 
year. The issue morphed 
into one in which the 
city claimed it could not 
find any record of per-
mits having been grant-
ed for the conversion of 
the barn to a residence. 
Stephens was granted 
another 30 days while a 
search for the record of 
such permits was carried 
out. 

It was around this 
time that Stephens, who 
works for Lowes, learned 
she had a brain tumor. 
As she began treatment 

for that malady, the city 
stepped up its enforce-
ment action and she was 
informed that she and 
her two children and dis-
abled brother would have 
to vacate the property. 

When the search for 
documents showing the 
Posadas had secured 
proper permits to make 
the conversion came 
up empty, Stephens at-
tempted to sell the prop-
erty. She had a potential 
buyer but the deal fell 
out of escrow. The city 
further cited her for im-
proper occupancy and 
for living in a converted 
barn without permits for 
it to be used as living 
space. The city further 
declared the residence as 
“unsafe.” 

Stevens stepped up 
her attempts to sell the 
property, but with the re-
quirement that she must 
disclose that it is deemed 
inhabitable because of 
its zoning, has found no 
takers. She cast around 
for some solution, ap-
pealing the city’s de-
mand that she vacate to 
the Highland Public Nui-
sance Hearing Board, 
which on May 6 turned 
thumbs down on her re-

H:ighland’s brochures 
identified the area as part 
of the “Fifth Street Busi-
ness Park. “ The Posadas 
continued to live on the 
property and in 1999 
the property passed to 
Thomas Posadas.  

In 2003, Thomas 
Posadas put the property 
up for sale and Stephens, 
who had long had her eye 
on it, bought it, working 

Required repairs and im-
provements required as a 
consequence of those in-
spections were approved 
by the CDF/California 
Division of Forestry, 
now known as Cal-Fire, 
with which the city of 
Highland contracts for 
its fire and paramedic 
service. The map ac-
companying the docu-
mentation relating to the 

permitting for a propane 
tank on the property for 
a HUD-required wall 
heater, references the 
property as a “house.” 

In 2005, the city ex-
panded the zoning des-
ignation on the property 
from “Business Park” 
to “Industrial.” Under 
California law and cus-
tom preexisting uses 
are “grandfathered” in 
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quest.
The city has already 

assessed a $500 fine 

A last ditch appeal is 
now scheduled to go be-
fore the full city council 
on Tuesday June 23 at 6 
p.m., at which it is antici-
pated that code enforce-
ment officer Vivienne 
Muro and community 
development director 
Larry Mainez will assert 
it is a cut and dried case 
and that the city’s codes 
and regulations dictate 
that Stephens, her sons 
and her brother must 
leave the property at 
once. Stephens is yet re-
covering from the treat-
ment she received for her 
cranial tumor. 

Scott has recused her-
self from voting on the 
matter and will instead 
represent Stephens as 
her advocate before the 
city council on Tuesday. 

Highland In Dra-
conian Enforce-
ment Of Zoning 
Code from page 6

against her for continu-
ing to occupy the prop-
erty. Another $750 as-
sessment is due soon 
and that will, if she has 
not left, be followed by a 
further $1,000 fine. She 
has filled out paperwork 

for a hardship exception, 
which the city has so far 
granted.  

A central tenet to the 
city’s case against Ste-
phens is that the city can-
not find, and Stephens 
cannot produce, any re-

cord of the Posadas hav-
ing obtained permits to 
make the conversion. 

Highland Council-
woman Jody Scott has 
taken up Stephens’ 
cause. Scott pointed out 
that flooding the county 
experienced in 1969 and 
again in the early 1970s 
resulted in the destruc-
tion of the county’s re-
cords pertaining to land 
use issues in what was 
then the unincorporated 
community of Highland.

“The city is taking 
this action against her 
based on an incomplete 
public record,” Scott told 
the Sentinel. “Just be-
cause the records have 
been destroyed or lost 
does not mean that the 
permits were never is-
sued. What the city is 
doing to her is criminal.”  

law firm that “handles 
cases addressing reli-
gious freedom, includ-
ing church and private 
school rights issues, 
curtailments to evange-
lism by the government, 
harassment because of 
their religious faith, em-
ployers attacked for their 
religious-based policies, 
[and] students and teach-
ers’ rights to share their 
faith at public schools.”

The Pacific Justice In-
stitute’s assertion that re-
ligious fervor, and Chris-
tian fervor in particular, 
has a proper place in pub-
lic discourse resonated 
with both James Na and 
Andrew Cruz, the two 
board members whose 

recitation of prayer and 
Christian homilies and 
other Christian referenc-
es triggered the lawsuit. 

Na and Cruz are 
members of the 10,000 
congregant Chino Hills 
Calvary Chapel, a 
church led by the Rever-
end Jack Hibbs, who had 
successfully lobbied the 
board previously to in-
clude Bible study classes 
as part of the district’s 
high school curriculum. 
Hibbs evinces a de-
nominationalist attitude, 
which holds that Chris-
tians have a duty to take 
over public office and 
promote their religious 
beliefs. Expounding 
their belief that the hand 
of Providence is guiding 
the district, both Na and 
Cruz were able to prevail 
upon another member 
of the board to put her 
faith in the Pacific Jus-

tice Institute, which has 
a stable of Christian at-
torneys, including its 
founder, Brad Dacus, 
its chief counsel, Kevin 
Snider, and staff attor-
neys Matt McReynolds 
and Michael Peffer, at 
the ready to ensure that 
keeping God in school 
remains kosher. 

Peffer, who works out 
of the firm’s Santa Ana 
office, has been assigned 
to handle the Chino 
Valley Unified School 
District case through 
much of its pre-trial 
stage. Dacus, Snider and 
McReynolds have a track 
record that includes their 
involvement in a number 
of high profile freedom 
of religious speech cases, 
such as Newdow v. Lefe-
ver, which involved the 
defense of the national 
motto – In God We Trust 
– in front of the Ninth 

Circuit Court of Appeals;  
representation of pastors 
Rick Warren and Joseph 
Lowery in opposition to 
a case which sought to 
enjoin them from giving 
the invocation and bene-
diction at the inaugura-
tion of President Obama;  
International Church of 
the Foursquare Gospel 
v. City of San Leandro, 
establishing one of the 
leading precedents on the 
West Coast favoring reli-
gious land use; Snatchko 
v. Westfield LLC, the 
first case to extend free 
speech protections in 
the California Constitu-
tion to shopping mall 
evangelism; and Welch 
v. Brown, defending the 
rights of Christian coun-
selors to present Bibli-
cally-based viewpoints 
to their minor clients. 
Moreover, Dacus, Snider 
and McReynolds have 

garnered publicity for 
the cause of open Chris-
tian evangelism through 
appearances on Amer-
ica Live, CBS Evening 
News, CNN, Dateline 
NBC, Good Morning 
America, MSNBC, NBC 
News, News Talk TV, 
The Today Show, and the 
O’Reilly Factor.

Peffer has had consid-
erably less exposure than 
some of the other Pacific 
Justice Institute lawyers. 
There was concern that 
school district might 
encounter some rough 
legal sledding with him 
at the helm of its legal 
defense. His status as a 
mid-drawer or even low-
er-drawer attorney in the 
law firm was given rath-
er unpleasant emphasis 
on June 8, when he out-
right failed to show up 
in United States District 
Court for the Central 

District of California 
Eastern Division for a 
hearing in the matter, a 
mandatory scheduling 
conference relating to 
the case. 

Peffer’s failure to 
show put the district at 
risk of having a default 
judgment entered against 
it. That did not occur, 
however, and advocates 
of Christian prayer saw 
that as a sign of the rec-
titude of their cause. 
Hibbs seemed to speak-
ing for many of them 
when he went on record 
as saying, “Whether 
people like it or not, reli-
gion is part of the fiber of 
America and we encour-
age our congregation to 
speak the truth in the 
public square.”

The school district 
had no comment on the 
matter.

Halliburton is rep-
resented by attorneys 
Michael Scafitti and 
Ron Powell. Earlier this 
spring, the defendant, 
after conferring with 
Scafitti and Powell, 
had consented to plead 
guilty. On May 5, before 
Judge William Jeffer-
son Powell, Halliburton 
withdrew her previous 
plea of not guilty. She 

was informed of the el-
ements of the charges 
and, according the court 
record of the proceed-
ings a “factual basis [for 
the charges was] estab-
lished.” Halliburton then 
pleaded nolo contendere 
to the PC 273A count. 
Judge Powell accepted 
the plea and found Halli-
burton guilty as charged. 
Her sentencing was set 
for June 17.

On June 17, Hallibur-
ton was back in Powell’s 
courtroom for her sen-

tencing hearing.  With 
attorney Ron Powell and 
deputy district attorney 
Choi present as well as 
Preston Scott’s mother, 
Shawna Scott, and his 
grandfather, Richard 
Scott, in attendance, 
Judge Powell indicated 
he had read and consid-
ered the probation of-
ficer’s report. There fol-
lowed an off-the-record 
conference in chambers 
between the judge and 
attorneys. When the on-
the-record proceedings 
resumed, Judge Pow-

ell indicated he was not 
inclined to proceed at 
that time. Judge Pow-
ell stated, “Facts were 
raised in the probation 
report which cause con-
cern. It appears to me 
the plea in this case be-
tween the parties is in-
appropriate.” Elements 
in the plea agreement 
he found objectionable, 
Judge Powell said were 
“specifically no time in 
custody and a grant of 
felony probation.” He 
then indicated, “This ap-
pears to be a case which 

deserves state prison. 
Court does not accept 
the plea agreement.” 

The Sentinel has 
learned that the proba-
tion report characterized 
Halliburton as a non-re-
pentant "bully," who had 
not come to terms with 
the gravity of her action. 
Rather, according to 
the report, her “expres-
sions of remorse appear 
coached" and calculated 
to obtain leniency from 
the court. Accepting the 
plea deal under the terms 
presently worked out by 

Ramos’ office and her at-
torneys had the potential 
of leading to "tragedy," 
the probation report stat-
ed.

Judge Powell ordered 
her to return to court on 
July 2 for a pre-trial. 
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The following person is doing 
business as: MISTER APPLIANCE 
16324 MERRILL AVE. APT.3101C 
FONTANA, CA 92335 909 561 2579 
ANTONIO ANDRADE   16324 
MERRILL AVE. APT.3101C FON-
TANA, CA 92335 

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of a 
crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ ANTONIO ANDRADE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
04/29/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of 
the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be 
filed before that time. The filing of 
this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of 
the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Profes-
sions Code).

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/05, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005017
The following person is doing 

business as: THE ART OF RAMOS 
2182 AMARYLLIS COURT  MEN-
TONE, CA 92359 WILLIAM N RA-
MOS  2182 AMARYLLIS COURT  
MENTONE, CA 92359

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: Not Applicable 

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of a 
crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ WILLIAM N. RAMOS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/01/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of 
the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be 
filed before that time. The filing of 
this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of 
the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Profes-
sions Code).

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/05, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005926
The following person is doing 

business as: KUMNGITIT 8780 
19TH ST. #125   ALTA LOMA, 
CA 91701 JUAN C CARTER  8779 
BRILLIANT LN   ALTA LOMA, 
CA 91701 This business is conducted 
by: AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A 

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of a 
crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ JUAN C CARTER
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of 
the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be 
filed before that time. The filing of 
this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a ficti-
tious business name in violation of 
the rights of another under federal, 
state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Profes-
sions Code).

Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/05, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005946
The following person is do-

ing business as: VINTAGE SIGN 
DESIGN 5726 NAPA CT.   ALTA 
LOMA, CA 91701-1934   MICHAEL 
J WASIUK 5726 NAPA CT. ALTA 
LOMA, CA 91701 LORI A WASIUK 
5726 NAPA CT.   ALTA LOMA, CA 
91701

 This business is conducted by: 
A MARRIED COUPLE.

The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A 

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ MICHAEL J. WASIUK
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 5/29, 6/05, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005605
The following entity is doing 

business as: ZAHID MANEA  3200 
E GUASTI RD STE 100   ONTARIO, 
CA 91761   ZAHID MANEA, LLC  
3200 E GUASTI RD STE 100   ON-
TARIO, CA 91761 

This business is conducted by: A 
LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 4/22/2015 

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ Ciprian Manea
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/15/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 5/29, 6/05, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005794
The following entity is doing 

business as: SHUTTER CITY [and] 
PACIFIC MOULDING 1101 S. MIL-
LIKEN AVE. SUITE F  ONTARIO, 
CA 91761    JUSCO INTERNATION-
AL INC. 1101 S. MILLIKEN AVE. 
SUITE F  ONTARIO, CA 91761 

 This business is conducted by: 
A CORPORATION

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 10/24/2012

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ CHENG TUNG
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 5/29, 6/05, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150006312
The following person is doing 

business as: JIAYI CONSULTING  
7119 GREEN GLEN CT RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91739 YIXUE 
NIU 7119 GREEN GLEN CT RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739 

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ YIXUE NIU

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005205
The following person is doing 

business as: MILLENNIUM FUL-
FILLMENT  4451 EUCALYPTUS 
AVE SUITE 310 CHINO, CA 91710 
JEFFREY AMES 3855 San Antonio 
Road  Yorba Linda, CA  92886 

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ YIXUE NIU
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/06/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005205
The following person is doing 

business as: MILLENNIUM FUL-
FILLMENT  4451 EUCALYPTUS 
AVE SUITE 310 CHINO, CA 91710 
JEFFREY AMES 3855 San Antonio 
Road  Yorba Linda, CA  92886 

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JEFFREY JOHN AMES
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/06/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005996
The following person is do-

ing business as: SILK EYEBROW 
THREADING  4653 RIVERSIDE 
DR CHINO, CA 91710 MANISHA 
S BHATTA 5177 Revere St. Apt #2 
Chino, CA  91710 

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MANISHA S BHATTA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 

05/27/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005905
The following person is doing 

business as: DOLLAR CITY  16075 
A FOOTHILL BLVD. FONTANA, 
CA 92335 LAZO RETAIL, INC. 
16075 A FOOTHILL BLVD. FON-
TANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by: A 
CORPORATION

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ Olga Perez
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006012
The following person is do-

ing business as: IE HOMEFINDER 
TEAM  8461 SPRING DESERT PL, 
UNIT B  RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730   SHAN ROBERTS 16075 
8461 SPRING DESERT PL, UNIT 
B  RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SHAN ROBERTS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/27/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006177
The following person is doing 

business as: MR. FRIES  1013 W. 
FOOTHILL BLVD., STE B  UP-
LAND, CA 91786   LAURA C MA-
HECHA 8585 Baldy Vista Dr. Ran-
cho Cucamonga, CA 91730

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LAURA C MAHECHA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 

06/01/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

   

FBN 20150006138
The following person is doing 

business as: DARYL’S PET SHOP 
1589 WEST REDLANDS BOU-
LEVARD REDLANDS, CA 92373 
(909)798-1788 JOSHUA D BAR-
RAZA   24 SOUTH BUENA VISTA 
STREET  REDLANDS, CA 92373

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ Joshua D Barraza
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/29, 2015.

FBN 20150005455
The following person is do-

ing business as: C&L CARPET-
ING 15450 NISQUALLI RD #P204  
VICTORVILLE, CA 92395  HOW-
ARD BROOMFIELD JR 15450 
NISQUALLI RD #P204  VICTOR-
VILLE, CA 92395

 This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 05/12/2015.

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ HOWARD BROOMFIELD 
JR

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino 
on 05/12/2015 at High Desert Gvt 
Center.

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel  6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/03,  2015.

FBN 20150006007
The following person is do-

ing business as: AMY’S THRIFT 
STORE 11647 CHERRY AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92337 EULALIA 
VAZQUEZ 11466 BLACKSTONE 
COURT FONTANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ Eulalia Vazquez
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
5/27/2015.

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006232
The following person is do-

ing business as: HI TECH OVEN 
SERVICES 13056 YORBA AVE #A  
CHINO, CA 91710 HI TECH MA-
CHINERY SERVICES INC 13056 
YORBA AVE APT #A  CHINO, CA 
91710 This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/21/2015.

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ Jose F. Rodriguez
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015.

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006242
The following person is do-

ing business as: FASHION NAILS 
& SPA 7880 MONET AVE # 1070 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91739 HI NAIL SPA T J INC  22500 
TOWN CIR STE 1189 MORENO 
VALLEY, CA 92553

 This business is conducted by: 
A CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 6/01/2015.

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ THO THIEN TRAN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015.

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006174
The following person is doing 

business as: A & T CLUTCH COM-
PONENTS SUPPLY 1604 S VINE-
YARD AVE ONTARIO, CA 91761 
TRANSOCEAN EDUCATION 
GROUP  1608 S VINEYARD AVE 
ONTARIO, CA 91761

 This business is conducted by: 
A CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 7/01/2010.

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ QIN GUAN

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/01/2015.

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006173
The following person is doing 

business as: JIT AUTO PARTS SUP-
PLY 1608 S VINEYARD AVE ON-
TARIO, CA 91761 TRANSOCEAN 
EDUCATION GROUP  1608 S 
VINEYARD AVE ONTARIO, CA 
91761

 This business is conducted by: 
A CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 7/01/2006.

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ QIN GUAN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/01/2015.

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006467
The following person is doing 

business as: AIMYJA IMPORT & 
EXPORT 5141 BUCKLESTONE 
PL  RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91739 JAVIER CHEN 5141 BUCK-
LESTONE PL  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91739

 This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A.

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JAVIER CHEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006016
The following person is doing 

business as: RELIABLE TRUCK-
ING 8770 ENCINA DRIVE FON-
TANA, CA 92335  RICARDO 
LOPEZ 8770 ENCINA DRIVE 
FONTANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ Ricardo Lopez
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Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/27/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/03,  2015.

FBN 20150006632
The following persons are do-

ing business as: L&B REAL ES-
TATE 11251 SIERRA AVE E2-324  
FONTANA, CA 92337 JOSEPH S 
CENDEJAS 15737 DOVE LANE 
FONTANA, CA 92337 

 LUIS F INIGUEZ 11996 SPAR-
TAN LANE FONTANA, CA 92337

BRENDA Y ZEPEDA 11996 
SPARTAN LANE FONTANA, CA 
92337

This business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ Luis Iniguez
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/11/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/03,  2015.

              

FBN 20150006537
The following persons are doing 

business as: GEORGE S CHEN IM-
PORT CO. [AND] GSC IMPORT CO  
2725 E PHILADELPHIA STREET  
ONTARIO, CA 91761 GEORGE S. 
CHEN CORP 2725 E PHILADEL-
PHIA STREET  ONTARIO, CA 
91761

 This business is conducted by: 
A CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ LIANG CHUIU CHEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/11/2015

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/03,  2015.

FBN 20150006440
The following persons are doing 

business as: WEATHER PROOFING 
CO 154-A W. FOOTHILL BLVD # 
371  UPLAND, CA 91786 ALEX-
ANDER J DELGADO 538 E I ST#A  
ONTARIO, CA 91764

 This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 06/08/2015 

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ ALEXANDER J DELGADO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/08/2015.

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 

county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/03,  2015.

FBN 20150006712
The following entity  is doing 

business as: TRAPPED! ESCAPE 
ROOM 600 N. MOUNTAIN AVE 
STE #B204 UPLAND, CA 91786   
R&J ENTERTAINMENT, LLC   45 
LOS FELIS DRIVE  POMONA, CA 
91766 

This business is conducted by a: 
LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JENNIFER WILSON
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/15/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26/7/03, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150005846
The following person is do-

ing business as: 1ST INTEGRITY 
TECHNOLOGY GROUP 12427 
BUTTERCUP WAY  RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91739   VIRGIL 
HUGHES, II   12427 BUTTERCUP 
WAY  RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91739 

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ Virgil Hughes, II
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26/7/03, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006669
The following person is doing 

business as: COWGIRL CASTLE 
20765 TONAWANDA RD.  APPLE 
VALLEY, CA 92307   LORIE A 
PAYFER  20765 TONAWANDA RD.  
APPLE VALLEY, CA 92307

This business is conducted by: 
AN INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 12/09/2008

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ Lorie A. Payfer
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
06/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 

statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26/7/03, 
7/10, 2015.

               

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

 CASE # CIVRS1500243
TO ALL INTERESTED PER-

SONS: Petitioner IULIA MARIA 
BADI has filed a petition with the 
clerk of this court for a decree chang-
ing names as follows: IULIA MA-
RIA BADI   to  JULIA DEAN 

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. Any 
person objecting to the name changes 
described above must file a written 
objection that includes the reasons 
for the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is scheduled 
to be heard and must appear at the 
hearing to show cause why the pe-
tition should not be granted. If no 
written objection is timely filed, the 
court may grant the petition without 
a hearing. 

NOTICE OF HEARING 
DATE: 07/29/15
TIME: 8:30 A.M
Department:  R-9
The address of the court is SU-

PERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA DIS-
TRICT  8303 HAVEN AVE, RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730.

 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 
that a copy of this order be pub-
lished in THE SAN BERNARDINO 
COUNTY SENTINEL in San Ber-
nardino County, California, once 
a week for four consecutive weeks  
prior to the date set for hearing of the 
petition

Date: May 29, 2015
S/ JON D. FERGUSON, Judge 

of the Superior Court
Run dates: 6/12, 6/19, 6/26,  7/03 

2015.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

 CASE # CIVDS 1508001
TO ALL INTERESTED PER-

SONS: Petitioner SASCHA ANES-
KA IRWIN has filed a petition with 
the clerk of this court for a decree 
changing names as follows: SAS-
CHA ANESKA IRWIN   to  MAR-
JORIE ANNA IRWIN 

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. Any 
person objecting to the name changes 
described above must file a written 
objection that includes the reasons 
for the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is scheduled 
to be heard and must appear at the 
hearing to show cause why the pe-
tition should not be granted. If no 
written objection is timely filed, the 
court may grant the petition without 
a hearing. 

NOTICE OF HEARING 
DATE: 08/10/15
TIME: 8:30 A.M
Department:  S-24
The address of the court is SU-

PERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO  
SAN BERNARDINO DISTRICT 
247 W. 3rd ST SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92415.

 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 
that a copy of this order be pub-
lished in THE SAN BERNARDINO 
COUNTY SENTINEL in San Ber-
nardino County, California, once 
a week for four consecutive weeks  
prior to the date set for hearing of the 
petition

Date: JUNE 5, 2015
S/ MICHAEL A. SACHS, Judge 

of the Superior Court
Run dates: 6/05, 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 

2015.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

 CASE # CIV DS1507516
TO ALL INTERESTED PER-

SONS: Petitioner ALYSSA POLAN-
CO has filed a petition with the clerk 
of this court for a decree changing 
names as follows: 

NEVAEH DELORES-ANN 
TAPP   to  NEVAEH EUPHEMIA 
POLANCO 

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. Any 
person objecting to the name changes 
described above must file a written 
objection that includes the reasons 
for the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is scheduled 

to be heard and must appear at the 
hearing to show cause why the pe-
tition should not be granted. If no 
written objection is timely filed, the 
court may grant the petition without 
a hearing. 

NOTICE OF HEARING 
DATE: 07/23/15
TIME: 8:30 A.M
Department:  S-33
The address of the court is SU-

PERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO  
SAN BERNARDINO DISTRICT 
247 W. 3rd ST SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92415.

 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 
that a copy of this order be pub-
lished in THE SAN BERNARDINO 
COUNTY SENTINEL in San Ber-
nardino County, California, once 
a week for four consecutive weeks  
prior to the date set for hearing of the 
petition

Date: MAY 27, 2015
S/ MICHAEL A. SACHS, Judge 

of the Superior Court
Run dates: 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 7/03, 

2015.

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

CASE # CIV RS1500262
TO ALL INTERESTED PER-

SONS: Petitioner BOBBIE MOORE 
has filed a petition with the clerk 
of this court for a decree changing 
names as follows: BOBBIE MOORE   
to  BOBBIE EDELEN

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the hear-
ing indicated below to show cause, 
if any, why the petition for change 
of name should not be granted. Any 
person objecting to the name changes 
described above must file a written 
objection that includes the reasons 
for the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is scheduled 
to be heard and must appear at the 
hearing to show cause why the pe-
tition should not be granted. If no 
written objection is timely filed, the 
court may grant the petition without 
a hearing.

NOTICE OF HEARING
DATE: 08/10/15
TIME: 8:30 A.M
Department:  R-2
The address of the court is SU-

PERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA DIS-
TRICT  8303 HAVEN AVE, RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730.

 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 
that a copy of this order be pub-
lished in THE SAN BERNARDINO 
COUNTY SENTINEL in San Ber-
nardino County, California, once 
a week for four consecutive weeks  
prior to the date set for hearing of the 
petition

Date: JUNE 10, 2015
S/ THOMAS SHIN, DEPUTY  

SUPERIOR COURT  COUNTY OF 
SAN BERNARDINO  RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA DISTRICT 

Run dates: 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 7/03, 
2015.

 

FBN 20150005628
The following person is doing 

business as: SKY NAILS & SPA, 
24950 REDLANDS BLVD STE J 
LOMA LINDA, CA 92354, ANGEL 
B HUYNH, 24950 REDLANDS 
BLVD STE J LOMA LINDA, CA 
92354

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ANGEL B HUYNH
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

ABANDONMENT OF USE OF 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME

The registered FBN No. 
20150005629 was filed in San Ber-
nardino County on 05/18/2015. The 
following entity has abandoned the 
business name of:  SKY NAILS & 
SPA, 24950 REDLANDS BLVD STE 

J LOMA LINDA, CA 92354, NACY 
LE, 1538 LELAND ST BEAU-
MONT, CA 92223

BY SIGNING BELOW, I DE-
CLARE THAT ALL INFORMA-
TION IN THIS  STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT.  A regis-
trant who declares as true informa-
tion, which he or she knows to be 
false, is guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 
17913).  I am also aware that all in-
formation on this statement becomes 
public record upon filing.

s/ NANCY LE
This business was conducted by: 

AN INDIVIDUAL
Date of original filing: 

05/18/2015
County Clerk/s:
Published in the San Bernardino 

County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
2015.

FBN 20150005633
The following person is doing 

business as: SPH/L AUTO EXPORT, 
10333 SOUTHRIDGE DRIVE RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91737, 
PETER SEM 10333 SOUTHRIDGE 
DRIVE RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91737

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PETER SEM
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005636
The following person is do-

ing business as: VICTOR’S AUTO 
SMOG AND TEST ONLY, 838 
W VALLEY BLVD RIALTO, CA 
92316, VICTOR’S AUTO DEALER, 
838 W VALLEY BLVD BLOOM-
INGTON, CA 92316

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SUNDAY VICTOR AKIN-
BAYODE

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005641
The following person is doing 

business as: EAGLE GENERAL 
CLEANING, 25435 REDLANDS 
BLVD LOMA LINDA, CA 92354, 
CARLOS URIBE, 25435 RED-
LANDS BLVD LOMA LINDA, CA 
92354

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 8/25/2008

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARLOS URIBE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005645
The following person is doing 

business as: CARIBBEAN PACIFIC 
BUS, 1883 W VIRGINIA ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92411, JOSEPH 
E BLADES SR, 1883 W VIRGINIA 
ST SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92411

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSEPH E BLADES
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005654
The following person is doing 

business as: FINAL TOUCH CAR-
PET CLEANING, 876 W CALI-
FORNIA PRIVADO ONTARIO, CA 
91761, PHILLIP CORNEJO, 876 W 
CALIFORNIA PRIVADO ONTAR-
IO, CA 91761

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 05/09/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PHILLIP CORNEJO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005660
The following person is do-

ing business as: N&S TRUCKING 
TRANSPORTATION, 10391 LE-
HIGH STREET APT B MONT-
CLAIR, CA 91763, MUHAILAM M 
SALEH, 10391 LEHIGH STREET 
APT B MONTCLAIR, CA 91763

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MUHAILAM M SALEH
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005661
The following person is doing 

business as: MBA AUTO REMAR-
KETING, 13490 CENTRAL AVE 
STE C CHINO, CA 91710, YASSIN 
FEJLEH, 118 CARROTWOOD LN 
POMONA, CA 91767

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 7/10/2014

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ YASSIN FEJLEH
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005662
The following person is doing 

business as: NATIVE CREATIONS 
COMPANY, 824 CEDAR LANE 
SUGARLOAF, CA 92386, MIKAY-
LA N LANG, 824 CEDAR LANE, 
SUGARLOAF, CA 92386

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 1/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MIKAYLA N LANG
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005595
The following person is do-

ing business as: AX TRANSPORT, 
19438 KENDALL DR SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92407, ALFREDO 
C CERVANTES, 19438 KENDALL 
DR SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92407

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ALFREDO C CERVANTES
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/15/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy
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Notice-This fictitious name 

statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005656
The following person is doing 

business as: PENALOZA COMMU-
NICATIONS, 1913 W MAGNOLIA 
AVE SAN BERNARDINO, CA 
92411, MARIA DELGADO, 1913 
W MAGNOLIA AVE SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92411

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MARIA DELGADO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005674
The following person is doing 

business as: ONE CLICK CLEAN-
ERS. OCC, 6072 BLOSSUM 
PLACE RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91739, ELOY GUZMAN, 6072 
BLOSSUM PLACE RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91739

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 01/02/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ELOY GUZMAN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005677
The following person is do-

ing business as: CREATIVE CON-
CEPTS [AND] GLENDORA/SAN 
DIMAS QUARTERLY MAGAZINE 
[AND] COVINA QUARTERLY 
[AND] COVINA QUARTERLY 
COUPON MAGAZINE [AND] 
WEST COVINA QUARTERLY 
[AND] WEST COVINA QUAR-
TERLY COUPON MAGAZINE 
[AND] GLENDORA QUARTERLY 
[AND] GLENDORA QUARTERLY 
COUPON MAGAZINE [AND] 
AZUSA QUARTERLY COUPON 
MAGAZINE [AND] AZUSA/IR-
WINDALE QUARTERLY MAGA-
ZINE [AND] QUARTERLY ADS 
[AND] QUARTERLY COUPON 
MAGAZINE [AND] QUARTERLY 
COUPON ADS

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 

or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MANMAN PATEL
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005684
The following person is do-

ing business as: SISTERSISTER 
PHOTO BOOTH, 9820 BEECH AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92335,  ANDREA 
HERNANDEZ, 9820 BEECH AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92335, ALEJAN-
DRA M HERNANDEZ, 9820 
BEECH AVE FONTANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ANDREA HERNANDEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005685
The following person is do-

ing business as: ADVANCED LA-
SER VEIN CARE, INC. [AND] 
EPIGENETIC INTEGRATIVE 
WELLNESS CENTER [AND] 
EPIGENETIC INITEGRATIVE 
WELLNESS PARTNERS [AND] 
EPIGENETIC INITEGRATIVE 
WELLNESS MEDICAL GROUP, 
8680 MONROE CT STE #250 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730, 
PAUL BRESSMAN,M.D. INC, 8680 
MONROE CT STE #250 RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PAUL C BRESSMAN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005692
The following person is doing 

business as: TOTOI TRUCKING, 
10950 CHURCH ST APT 3711 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730, 
JALAL A ALI, 10950 CHURCH ST 
APT 3711 RANCHO CUCAMON-
GA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 2/27/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JALAL A LI
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005700
The following person is doing 

business as: VEHICLE PROCESS-
ING DEPARTMENT, 12598 CEN-
TRAL AVENUE CHINO, CA 91710, 
GARCIA FAMILY CONSULTING, 
LLC. 126 S VIA SAN LUIS SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92410

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PAUL P DEFLORES 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005712
The following person is do-

ing business as: EVOLUTION ECO 
SYSTEMS, 425 E B ST ONTARIO, 
CA 91764, MIGUEL A MACIAS, 
7492 ADDISON RD RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MIGUEL A MACIAS 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005714
The following person is doing 

business as: LONG NAILS, 1935 
E 4TH ST ONTARIO, CA 91764, 
VANTON NGUYEN, 1935 E 4TH 
ST ONTARIO, CA 91764, [AND] 
MUOI T DUONG, 1935 E 4TH ST 
ONTARIO, CA 91764

This business is conducted by 
an: MARRIED COUPLE. 

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 

on: 9/30/2005
By signing, I declare that all 

information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ VANTON NGUYEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005724
The following person is do-

ing business as: J. BRADFORD 
TRANSPORT, 10808 FOOTHILL 
BLVD. #160-789 RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91730, REGINA 
TAYLOR, 10808 FOOTHILL BLVD 
#160-789 RANCHO CUCAMON-
GA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 1/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ REGINA TAYLOR
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/19/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005127
The following person is doing 

business as: ALL STARS TELE-
COM, 11792 MT STEERLING CT 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91737, JASON M BOWLDS, 11792 
MT STERLING CT RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA CA 91737

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JASON M BOWLDS 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/05/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005797
The following person is doing 

business as: APPLE VALLEY GAS 
AND MART, 21898 HWY 18 APPLE 
VALLEY, CA 92307, KS STATIONS 
INC, 21898 US HIGHWAY 18 AP-
PLE VALLEY, CA 92307

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 

on: 5/10/2007
By signing, I declare that all 

information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SUKHDEV DHIL-
LON 

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005801
The following person is do-

ing business as: KYRO SHUTTEL 
SERVICES, 13811 HARVARD AVE 
CHINO, CA 91710, KYRO SHUT-
TEL SERVICE LLC, 13811 HAR-
VARD AVE CHINO, CA 91710

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ATTA SOLIMAN 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005808
The following person is do-

ing business as: ORTIZ & SON’S 
TRANSPORTATION, 17002 FAR-
WELL ST FONTANA, CA 92336, 
ISMAEL ORTIZ, 17002 FARWWLL 
ST FONTANA, CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ISMAEL ORTIZ 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005818
The following person is doing 

business as: NOVA’S HANDYMAN 
SERVICES, 2035 CHESTNUT ST 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410, 
JUAN VAZQUEZ, 2035 CHEST-
NUT ST SAN BERNARDINO, CA 
92410

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 3/16/2009

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JUAN VAZQUEZ 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005827
The following person is do-

ing business as: COCO’S MOBILE 
DIESEL REPAIR, 15346 VALLEY 
BLVD FONTANA, CA 92335, AR-
TURO S BOSQUES-PALACIOS, 
857 S IDYLLWILD AVE RIALTO, 
CA 92376, FRANKLIN I JACO-
GRANADOS, 1031 WEST B ST 
APT 24 ONTARIO, CA 91762, 
JORGE TORRES-ARGOTE, 857 
S IDYLLWILD AVE RIALTO, CA 
92376

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/21/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ARTURO S BOSQUES-PA-
LACIOS 

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005828
The following person is doing 

business as: SR. GREEN PROP-
ERTY MAINTENANCE, 803 CAR-
LOTTA CT REDLANDS, CA 92374, 
SAUL ROMERO, 803 CARLOTTA 
CT REDLANDS, CA 92374

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SAUL ROMERO 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005829
The following person is doing 

business as: SUMMIT CHURCH 
[AND] SUMMIT, 7909 CHERRY 
AVE STE 301-302 FONTANA, CA 
92336, UPWORD MINISTRIES, 
16689 FOOTHILL BLVD #210 FON-
TANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DANIEL A 
VASQUEZ 

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005839
The following person is doing 

business as: THE T TACOS HOME-
MADE STYLE, 900 N MOUNT 
VERNON AVE SAN BERNARDI-
NO, CA 92411, FRANCISCO G 
MENDOZA, 900 N MOUNT VER-
NON AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92411

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ FRANCISCO G MEN-
DOZA 

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005841
The following person is doing 

business as: N.A ELECTRIC, 8967 
CHANTRY AVE FONTANA, CA 
92335, NOELIO AGUILAR-GAR-
CIA, 8967 CHANTRY AVE FON-
TANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ NOELIO AGUILAR-GAR-
CIA 

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005845
The following person is doing 

business as: MHNI-SYSTEMS, 232 
S ALLEN ST SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92408, ARACELI SANTA-
CRUZ, 232 S ALLEN ST SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92408

This business is conducted by 
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an: INDIVIDUAL.
The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ARACELI SANTA-
CRUZ 

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/21/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005663
The following person is doing 

business as: THE RONALD CAR-
ROLL CO, 613 LEEBERT WAY 
CRESTLINE, CA 92325, RONALD 
M CARROLL, 613 LEEBERT WAY 
CRESTLINE, CA 92325

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RONALD M CARROLL
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005876
The following person is doing 

business as: MEILING AROMA-
THERAPY, 5385 WALNUT AVE 
SUITE #4 CHINO, CA 91710, JUN-
LING JIAO, 5385 WALNUT AVE 
SUITE #4 CHINO, CA 91710

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JUNLING JIAO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005880
The following person is do-

ing business as: FLORES LVN, 836 
EAST H ST COLTON, CA 92324, 
MICHAEL D FLORES, 836 EAST H 
ST COLTON, CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 

business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MICHAEL D FLORES
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005881
The following person is do-

ing business as: MEGNA BAY IN-
TERNATIONAL, 2069 SAN BER-
NARDINO AVE #2102 COLTON, 
CA 92324, DABIR A CHOWD-
HURY, 2069 SAN BERNARDINO 
AVE #2102 COLTON, CA 92324, 
SALMA A CHOWDHURY, 2069 
SAN BERNARDINO AVE #2102 
COLTON, CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/22/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DABIR A CHOWDHURY
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005890
The following person is doing 

business as: ALPHA CARE HOS-
PICE, 12598 CENTRAL AVE #215 
CHINO, CA 91710, MP MEDICAL 
SERVICES, INC.,979 N BIG SKY 
LN ORANGE, CA 92869

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ THANG CHU
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005894
The following person is doing 

business as: ELITE BARBER, 1667 
NORTH MOUNTAIN AVE SUITE 
122 UPLAND, CA 91784, MARIA 
E ALCALA, 13414 CHESTNUT 
STREET #108 FONTANA, CA 
92335, ROLANDO FERNANDEZ 
JR, 13414 CHESTNUT STREET 
#108 FONTANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 

an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.
The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ROLANDO FERNANDEZ 
JR

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005912
The following person is do-

ing business as: ST ALEX AUTO 
CENTER, 1512 W HOLT BLVD 
ONTARIO, CA 91762, DEL MAR 
AUTO CENTER, INC., 1512 W 
HOLT BLVD ONTARIO, CA 91762

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MAJEF NABHAN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005916
The following person is doing 

business as: FOUR 1 FIVE ENTER-
TAINMENT, 7834 BOBCAT LANE 
HIGHLAND, CA92346, JOSHUA O 
PARROTT, 7834 BOBCAT LANE 
HIGHLAND, CA 92346

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 01/02/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSHUA O PARROTT
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005919
The following person is doing 

business as: CHEVEUX SALON, 
7270 VICTORIA PARK LANE 
#3G RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91739, TIFFANY C HERNANDEZ, 
7331 SHELVY PL #69 RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91739

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 05/01/2012

By signing, I declare that all in-
formation 

in this statement is true and 
correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing. 

s/ TIFFANY C HERNANDEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/22/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 5/29, 6/5, 6/12, 
6/19, 2015.

FBN 20150005539
The following person is doing 

business as: DETAIL AUTO BODY, 
993 W VALLEY SUITE 306-307 
BLOOMINGTON, CA 92316, MAN-
UEL A CARDENAS SOTO, 16857 
BARBEE ST FONTANA, CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MANUEL A CARDENAS 
SOTO

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/14/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005929
The following person is do-

ing business as: DANMAR CON-
STRUCTION, 333 E COUNTRY 
CLUB BLVD BIG BEAR CITY, 
CA 92314, MARTIN VALDEZ – 
TAFOYA, 333 COUNTRY CLUB 
BLVD BIG BEAR CITY, CA 92314

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MARTIN VALDEZ – TA-
FOYA

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005934
The following person is doing 

business as: EVA THREADING SA-
LON, 344 S SANDALWOOD AVE 
RIALTO, CA 92376, SUKHMIND-
ER KAUR, 344 S SANDALWOOD 
AVE RIALTO, CA 92376

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 

business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SUKHMINDER KAUR
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005935
The following person is doing 

business as: PRO SERVICES, 525 
N CENTRAL AVE SUITE 7 UP-
LAND, CA 91786, ILONA LUN-
DEN, 525 CENTRAL AVE SUITE 7 
UPLAND, CA 91786

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ILONA LUNDEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

ABANDONMENT OF USE OF 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME

The registered FBN No. 
20150005942 was filed in San Ber-
nardino County on 05/26/2015. The 
following entity has abandoned the 
business name of:  PULSATING 
WAVES, 4794 N MAYFIELD AVE 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92407,  
ALEX F SOLANO,  4794 N MAY-
FIELD AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92407

BY SIGNING BELOW, I DE-
CLARE THAT ALL INFORMA-
TION IN THIS  STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT.  A regis-
trant who declares as true informa-
tion, which he or she knows to be 
false, is guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 
17913).  I am also aware that all in-
formation on this statement becomes 
public record upon filing.

s/ ALEX F SOLANO
This business was conducted by: 

A CORPORATION
Date of original filing: 

12/02/2014
County Clerk/s:
Published in the San Bernardino 

County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
2015.

FBN 20150005947
The following person is do-

ing business as: GLAM SHACK 
VIRGIN HAIR, 141 W FOOTHILL 
BLVD STE C #19 UPLAND, CA 
91786, TONYA L GEE MILLER, 
5990 MOUNT ISLIP PL FONTANA, 
CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ TONYA L GEE MILLER
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-

ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005957
The following person is doing 

business as: E. T’S PARTY RENT-
ALS, 1015 WEST H ST APT B ON-
TARIO, CA 91762, JOVAN ECHE-
VARRIA, 1015 WEST H ST APT B 
ONTARIO, CA 91762

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOVAN ECHEVARRIA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005962
The following person is doing 

business as: ASSURANCE AUTO 
TECH, 1701 E WASHINGTON 
STREET SUITE 300 COLTON, CA 
92324, TIRESXTRA, INC., 1451 S 
RIMPAU AVE SUITE #108 CORO-
NA, CA 92879

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RAUL PEIRO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005966
The following person is doing 

business as: C.B MOTORING, 16595 
WINDCREST DR FONTANA, CA 
92337, CHRISTOPHER B SAMP-
SON, 16595 WINDCREST DR FON-
TANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CHRISTOPHER B SAMP-
SON

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005967
The following person is do-

ing business as: FULL RACK, 
2881 WOODSORREL DR CHINO 
HILLS, CA 91709, MARTIN A 
GUTIERREZ, 2881 WOODSOR-
REL DR CHINO HILLS, CA 91709

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MARTIN A GUTIERREZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005969
The following person is do-

ing business as: KAZA UNIQUE 
FURNITURE, 8990 SIERRA AVE 
SUITE G FONTANA, CA 92335, 
RAMCAB, PO BOX 311070 FON-
TANA, CA 92331

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ VIRGINIA D RAMIREZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005970
The following person is doing 

business as: JACOBO TRANSPORT, 
16860 SLOVER AVE SPC 14 FON-
TANA, CA 92337, JOSE A JACOBO, 
16860 SLOVER AVE SPC 14 FON-
TANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSE A JACOBO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
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ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005972
The following person is doing 

business as: PULSATING WAVES, 
LLC., 4794 N MAYFIELD AVE 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92407, 
PULSATING WAVES, LLC., 4794 
N MAYFIELD AVE SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92407

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ALEX F SOLANO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005973
The following person is do-

ing business as: GODOY VISIONS 
WEB CREATIONS, 2601 N DEL 
ROSA #244 SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92407, JONATHAN GODOY, 
2127 MALLORY ST SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92407 [AND] ELIZ-
ABETH SALAZAR, 3441 GLEN-
DALE AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92407

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JONATHAN GODOY
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/26/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005991
The following person is doing 

business as: AUNTIES DELEC-
TABLES, 3271 WEMBLEY AV-
ENUE CHINO HILLS, CA 91709, 
SARAH KELLY, 3271 WEMBLEY 
AVENUE CHINO HILLS, CA 91709

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SARAH KELLY
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/27/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 

date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006011
The following person is doing 

business as: 21 TRANSPORT, 1342 
N STODDARD AVE SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92405, LORENZO 
ROMERO REYES, 1342 N STOD-
DARD AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92405

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LORENZO ROMERO 
REYES

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/27/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006015
The following person is doing 

business as: FASHION NAILS & 
SPA, 1033 N WATERMAN AVE #F 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410, 
DANNY BUI, 1033 N WATER-
MAN AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92410

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DANNY BUI
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/27/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006017
The following person is do-

ing business as: AXIOS MEDICAL 
GEAR, LLC., 17015 HACKBERRY 
LANE FONTANA, CA 92337, 
AXIOS MEDICAL GEAR, LLC., 
17015 HACKBERRY LANE FON-
TANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RONALD RYAN F TACA-
ZON

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/27/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005644
The following person is doing 

business as: GREEN AIR DIESEL 
SOLUTIONS, 9155 ARCHIBALD 
STE 104 RANCHO CUCAMONGA,  
CA 91730, ENRIQUE MACIAS, 
16478 APPLEGATE FONTANA, 
CA 92337, [AND] LUIS MACIAS, 
16478 APPLEGATE DR FON-
TANA, CA 92337, [AND] LUIS JR 
MACIAS, 16478 APPLEGATE DR 
FONTANA, CA 92337, [AND] HEC-
TOR MACIAS, 16478 APPLEGATE 
DR FONTANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 4/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ENRIQUE MACIAS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/18/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

ABANDONMENT OF USE OF 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME

The registered FBN No. 
20150006061 was filed in San Ber-
nardino County on 05/28/2015. The 
following entity has abandoned the 
business name of:  EL TAQUERO 
RESTAURANT, 1736 W HIGH-
LAND AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92411, JOSE E HERNANDEZ 
1736 W HIGHLAND AVE SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92411, [AND] 
YESENIA ESPITIA, 1736 W HIGH-
LAND AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 

BY SIGNING BELOW, I DE-
CLARE THAT ALL INFORMA-
TION IN THIS  STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT.  A regis-
trant who declares as true informa-
tion, which he or she knows to be 
false, is guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 
17913).  I am also aware that all in-
formation on this statement becomes 
public record upon filing.

s/ JOSE E HERNANDEZ
This business was conducted by: 

A GENERAL PARTNERSHIP
Date of original filing: 

08/14/2008
County Clerk/s:
Published in the San Bernardino 

County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
2015.

FBN 20150006062
The following person is do-

ing business as: SJ GOMEZ AP-
PLIANCES, 4166 HOLT BLVD 
MONTCLAIR, CA 91763, SERGIO 
EULLOQUI, 23759 SUNCREST 
AVE MORENO VALLEY, CA 92553

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SERGIO EULLOQUI
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 

statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006073
The following person is doing 

business as: AWENG RECORDS 
MUSIC PRODUCTION & DISTRIB-
TION, 12828 SPRING MOUNTAIN 
DRIVE RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91739, AVELINO N BAUTIS-
TA, 12828 SPRING MOUNTAIN 
DRIVE RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91739

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ AVELINO N BAUTISTA 
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

ABANDONMENT OF USE OF 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME

The registered FBN No. 
20150006077 was filed in San Ber-
nardino County on 05/28/2015. The 
following entity has abandoned the 
business name of: RELAX SPA, 
5404 MORENO ST #L MONT-
CLAIR, CA 91763, SHUHUA LI, 
153 E GARVEY AVE 6/688 MON-
TEREY PARK, CA 91755

BY SIGNING BELOW, I DE-
CLARE THAT ALL INFORMA-
TION IN THIS  STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT.  A regis-
trant who declares as true informa-
tion, which he or she knows to be 
false, is guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 
17913).  I am also aware that all in-
formation on this statement becomes 
public record upon filing.

s/ SHUHUA LI
This business was conducted by: 

AN INDIVIDUAL
Date of original filing: N/A

FBN 20150006080
The following person is do-

ing business as: RELAX SPA, 5404 
MORENO ST #L MONTCLAIR, 
CA 91763, CHANGHONG REN, 318 
N LINCOLN AVE APT #14 MON-
TEREY PARK, CA 91755

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CHANGHONG REN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006087
The following person is do-

ing business as: STEPHEN GOSS 
UNLIMITED, 1131 NORMAN RD 
COLTON, CA 92324, STEPHEN 
V GOSS, 1131 NORMAN RD 
COLTON, CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ STEPHEN V GOSS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006094
The following person is doing 

business as: QUEENS MAKEUP, 
9773 SIERRA AVENUE SPACE 
D-8 FONTANA, CA 92335, REY-
NA E LAURELES RODRIGUEZ, 
1418 W STONERIDGE COURT 
ONTARIO,CA 91762

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ REYNA E LAURELES RO-
DRIGUEZ

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006100
The following person is doing 

business as: DISCOUNT CLEAN-
ERS, 313 N MOUNTAIN AVE UP-
LAND, CA 91786, CHANH T LE, 
313 N MOUNTAIN AVE UPLAND, 
CA 91786

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: DEC 15 2007

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CHANH T LE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006104
The following person is doing 

business as: RRJ ENTERPRISES, 
10808 FOOTHILL BLVD #160-
607 RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730, JOELL BRADFORD, 10808 
FOOTHILL BLVD #160-607 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730, 
[AND] REGINA TAYLOR, 10808 
FOOTHILL BLVD #160-607 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730, 

[AND] ROZALYN BRADFORD, 
10808 FOOTHILL BLVD #160-
607 RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOELL BRADFORD
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006105
The following person is doing 

business as: SUPERIOR CUSTOM 
CABINETS, 1116 N LINCOLN ST 
REDLANDS, CA 92374, CARLOS 
A OLIVA, 1116 N LINCOLN ST 
REDLANDS, CA 92374, [AND] 
ANDREW P OLIVA, 1116 N LIN-
COLN ST REDLANDS, CA 92374

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARLOS A OLIVA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006116
The following person is doing 

business as: CAR TRADERS, 10722 
ARROW ROUTE SUITE #304 B 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91729, AHSAN MEHMOOD, 1686 
W ARROW ROUTE APT# 150 UP-
LAND, CA 91786

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/28/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ AHSAN MEHMOOD
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006118
The following person is doing 

business as: SB FILTER, [AND] F1 
AUTO, [AND] FILTER CO., 1777 

WOODLAWN STREET #G4 UP-
LAND, CA 91786, SAM & BRIAN 
PRODUCTION, INC. 20709 GOLD-
EN SPRINGS DR 207 DIAMOND 
BAR, CA 91789

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 4/01/2012

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SAM KANG
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/28/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006121
The following person is doing 

business as: NULOOK, 976 W 9TH 
ST UPLAND, CA 91786, LINDO 
INNOVATION INC., 976 W 9TH ST 
UPLAND, CA 91786

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/11/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LINH TRINH
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006125
The following person is doing 

business as: PLAY LOUD NATION, 
1407 E RAYMOND ST ONTARIO, 
CA 91764, ADAM R GOMEZ, 1407 
E RAYMOND ST ONTARIO, CA 
91764

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ADAM R GOMEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006126
The following person is doing 

business as: TWINS COMMUNI-
CATIONS, 129 S MELLROSE AVE 
ONTARIO, CA 91761, JUAN C NA-
VARRO, 129 MELROSE AVE ON-
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TARIO, CA 91761
This business is conducted by 

an: INDIVIDUAL.
The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JUAN C NAVARRO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006132
The following person is doing 

business as: CONSCIOUS KINGS, 
10855 CHRUCH ST #1003 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730, 
EDGAR MUNOZ, 10855 CHURCH 
ST #1003 RANCHO CUCAMON-
GA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 2/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ EDGAR MUNOZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006133
The following person is doing 

business as: IMPERIO RECORDS, 
727 N IMPERIAL AVE ONTARIO, 
CA 91764, MARIO SOTELO, 727 
N IMPERIAL AVE ONTARIO, CA 
91764

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MARIO SOTELO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006140
The following person is do-

ing business as: ACES GALAXY, 
[AND] ACES GALAXY MEDIA, 
1479 MONTE VERDE AVENUE 
UPLAND, CA 91786, PETER S 
ORTEGA, 1479 MONTE VERDE 
AVENUE UPLAND, CA 91786, 
[AND] ANDY A ORTEGA, 1479 

MONTE VERDE AVENUE UP-
LAND, CA 91786

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PETER S ORTEGA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006143
The following person is doing 

business as: PROJUMPERS, 2157 
APPLEWOOD ST COLTON, CA 
92324, PEDRO BARRAZA, 2157 
APPLEWOOD ST COLTON, CA 
92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 01/06/2009

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PEDRO BARRAZA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006156
The following person is do-

ing business as: A-1 LAWN CARE 
PLUS, 223 WEST M ST COLTON, 
CA 92324, CHRISTIAN A AL-
DAMA, 223 WEST M ST COLTON, 
CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CHRISTIAN A ALDAMA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150006158
The following person is doing 

business as: 909 TOWING 14055 
EAST FOOTHILL BLV FONTANA, 
CA 92335, BRYAN A BOQUIN, 
626 NORTH DEARBORN STREET 
SPACE #22 REDLANDS, CA 92374

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ BRYAN A BOQUIN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
05/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 20150005381
The following person is doing 

business as: ABRAHAM RASCON, 
2428 DUFFY ST SAN BERNARDI-
NO, CA 92407, ABRAHAM G 
RASCON, 2428 DUFFY ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92407

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ABRAHAM G RASCON
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 5/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/26, 2015.

FBN 2015000
The following person is doing 

business as: GIANT LYFE ENTER-
TAINMENT, 1271 GARNER AVE 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92411, 
WILBERT B MILO II, 1271 GAR-
NER AVE SANBERNARDINO, 
CA 92411, [AND] JOSEPH C MILO, 
1271 GARBER AVE SANBER-
NARDINO, CA 92411

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/ WILBERT B MILO II
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
5/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code).

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/5, 6/12, 6/19, 
6/29, 2015.

FBN 20150006166
The following person is doing 

business as: SIMI’S THREADING, 
114 N 8TH STREET REDLANDS, 
CA 92373, SIMRAN CHAWLA, 
114 N 8TH STREET REDLANDS, 
CA 92373

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 

business name or names listed above 
on: 1/20/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SIMRAN CHAWLA
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/01/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006176
The following person is doing 

business as: RADAR LIGHTING, 
13090 CARNESI DR RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91739, E-
LIGHTING, INC., 13090 CARNESI 
DR RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91739

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ GUOJIAN LIU
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/01/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006182
The following person is doing 

business as: TOGUAL TRUCK-
ING, 1813 COTTONWOOD DR 
COLTON, CA 92324, CARLOS A 
TOGUAL, 1813 COTTONWOOD 
DR COLTON, CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 1/01/2010

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARLOS TOGUAL
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/01/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006186
The following person is doing 

business as: DESIGNER FASHION 
OUTLET, [AND] FASHION OUT-
LET, 822 S MOUNTAIN AVE ON-
TARIO, CA 91762, NICHOLAS A 
PETROPOULOS, 6460 CONVOY 
COURT #1 SAN DIEGO, CA 92117

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-

clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ NICHOLAS A PETROPOU-
LOS 

Statement filed with the County 
Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/01/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006190
The following person is do-

ing business as: CHINO T- SHIRT 
MART, 12375 CENTRAL AVE #R-2 
CHINO, CA 91710, SUN Y KIM, 
10495 W BRIAR OAKS DR #C 
STANTON, CA 90680

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SUN Y KIM 
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/01/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006197
The following person is doing 

business as: VELVET ROOM, 4323 
E MILLS CIR STE #108 ONTAR-
IO, CA 91764, THE CHAUDHRY 
ROOM, INC., 390 RICHEY CIR 
#109 CORONA, CA 92879

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 4/21/2012

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ OMMAR S. 
CHOUDHRY 

Statement filed with the County 
Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/01/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006206
The following person is doing 

business as: LAVENDER CARE 
DAY SPA, 5513 PHILADELPHIA 
ST UNIT D CHINO, CA 91710, 
QUEEN TOP, LLC., 5830 DELMAR 
DR FONTANA, CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 

statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DAVID PENG
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006207
The following person is doing 

business as: GABE LOPEZ GRAD-
ING AND EXCAVATION, 7715 CO-
RONA AVE HESPERIA, CA 92345, 
GABRIEL LOPEZ, 7715 CORONA 
AVE HESPERIA, CA 92345

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ GABRIEL LOPEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006212
The following person is doing 

business as: PACIFIC CARE RE-
COVERY CENTER, 6920 VICTO-
RIA AVE HIGHLAND, CA 92346, 
THORIYA Y NAKOULA, 6920 
VICTORIA AVE #19 HIGHLAND, 
CA 92346

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ THORIYA Y NAKOULA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006217
The following person is doing 

business as: QUINTERO TRAN-
PORTATION, 775 E FOOTHILL 
BLVD SPACE #64 RIALTO, CA 
92376, HELIODORO QUINTERO, 
775 E FOOTHILL BLVD SPACE 
#64 RIALTO, CA 92376

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ HELIODORO QUINTERO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006218
The following person is do-

ing business as: J.D.J SMOG, 488 
W VALLEY BLVD COLTON, CA 
92324, MANUEL VILLANUEVA, 
1117 TRIBUNE ST REDLANDS, 
CA 92374

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MANUEL VILLANUEVA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006239
The following person is do-

ing business as: ASA  STRATEGY 
ADVISERS, 2257 POPPY AVENUE 
UPLAND, CA 91784, CONRADO E 
BARZAGA, 2257 POPPY AVENUE 
UPLAND, CA 91784

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/14/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CONRADO E BARZAGA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006243
The following person is doing 

business as: PILLAR TO POST PRO-
FESSIONAL HOME INSPECTION, 
9854 CERISE ST RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91730, MICHAEL 
A BOOTH, 9854 CERISE ST RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MICHAEL A BOOTH
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
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6/02/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006257
The following person is doing 

business as: YOONDON SIDING, 
13155 PETALUMA RD VICTOR-
VILLE, CA 92392, YOON D KIM, 
13155 PETALUMA RD VICTOR-
VILLE, CA 92392

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ YOON D KIM
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006259
The following person is doing 

business as: TIERRA PROMETIDA 
REAL ESTATE, 1437 N LA CA-
DENA DR COLTON, CA 92324, 
VICENTE SAUCEDO, 1427 N LA 
CADENA DR COLTON, CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 5/10/2005

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ VICENTE SAUCEDO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006273
The following person is doing 

business as: E D M TECH SER-
VICES, 10375 CHRUCH ST #60 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730, SAM S HU, 10375 CHRUCH 
ST # 60 RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SAN S HU
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006289
The following person is do-

ing business as: JOURNEY LO-
GISTICS, 14076 YORKTOWN CT 
FONTANA, CA 92336, THOMAS E 
SHIELDS JR, 14076 YORKTOWN 
CT FONTANA, CA 92336, [AND] 
KAREN P SHIELDS, 14076 YOR-
KTOWN CT FONTANA, CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: MARRIED COUPLE.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ THOMAS E SHIELDS JR
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006290
The following person is do-

ing business as: AUSTIN’S LOCK 
& KEY, 9994 ½ ALDER AVE 
BLOOMINGTON, CA 92316, JA-
SON C AUSTIN, 9994 ½ ALDER 
AVE BLOOMINGTON, CA 92316

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JASON C AUSTIN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006292
The following person is doing 

business as: FRIZZELL HOMES 
LLC, 1578 SHERIDAN RD SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92407, FRIZ-
ZELL HOMES, LLC., 1578 SHERI-
DAN RD 

SAN BERNARDINO, CA 
92407

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARL FRIZZELL
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006307
The following person is doing 

business as: MALDONADO YARD 
MAINTENANCE, 7717 CHURCH 
AVE SPC# 165 HIGHLAND, CA 
92346, MATTHEW MALDONA-
DO, 7717 CHURCH AVE SPC# 165 
HIGHLAND, CA 92346

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MATTHEW MALDONADO
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

ABANDONMENT OF USE OF 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME

The registered FBN No. 
20150005468 was filed in San Ber-
nardino County on 05/12/2015. The 
following entity has abandoned the 
business name of:  PRESTIGE WIN-
DOW TINT AND AUTO GLASS, 
[AND] PRESTIGE AUTO GLASS & 
WINDOW TINT, 207 S E ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92401, HEC-
TOR PEREZ, 1248 W 27TH ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92405

BY SIGNING BELOW, I DE-
CLARE THAT ALL INFORMA-
TION IN THIS  STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT.  A regis-
trant who declares as true informa-
tion, which he or she knows to be 
false, is guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 
17913).  I am also aware that all in-
formation on this statement becomes 
public record upon filing.

s/HECTOR PEREZ
This business was conducted by: 

AN INDIVIDUAL
Date of original filing: 

01/01/2001
County Clerk/s:
Published in the San Bernardino 

County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
2015.

FBN 20150005469
The following person is doing 

business as: PRESTIGE WINDOW 
TINT & AUTO GLASS, [AND] 
PRESTIGE AUTO GLASS & WIN-
DOW TINT, H & V BROTHER’S, 
INC. 3668 N F ST SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92405

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ HECTOR PEREZ
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 5/12/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 

rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006231
The following person is doing 

business as: EXOTIC MOTOR, 2952 
BUCKHAVEN RD CHINO HILLS, 
91709, CHENG P TING, 2952 
BUCKHAVEN RD CHINO HILLS, 
CA 91709

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CHENG P TING
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/02/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006316
The following person is doing 

business as: ANGEL NAILS, 738 
S WATERMAN AVE SUITE A5 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92408, 
SIMONE H THAI, 25511 E 17TH ST 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92404

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SIMONE H THAI
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006317
The following person is do-

ing business as: SO COOL POOLS, 
10777 POPLAR ST #208 LOMA 
LINDA, CA 92354, SEAN D PED-
ERSEN, 10777 POPLAR ST #208 
LOMA LINDA, CA 92354

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SEAN D PEDERSEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 

7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006328
The following person is doing 

business as: AMERICAN AMEND-
MENT APPAREL, 12470 15TH ST 
#A YUCAIPA, CA 92399, JOSE R 
MARTINEZ, 12470 15TH ST #A 
YUCAIPA, CA 92339

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSE R MARTINEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/04/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006355
The following person is do-

ing business as: WIXWE WHEEL 
SERVICES, 3303 S ARCHIBALD 
AVENUE UNIT 40 ONTARIO, CA 
91761, IRVING DE LA TORRE, 
3303 S ARCHIBALD AVENUE 
UNIT 4O ONTARIO, CA 91761

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ IRVING DE LA TORRE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/04/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006385
The following person is doing 

business as: RECLAIMED CHAM, 
6617 LOGAN AVE FONTANA, 
CA 92336, CARRIE E WATROUS, 
6617 LOGAN AVE FONTANA, CA 
92336

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARRIE E WATROUS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/05/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006391
The following person is doing 

business as: UNIVERSITY PIZZA 
COMPANY, 1357 KENDALL 
DRIVE #15 SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92407, S AND A  UNIVERSAL, 
LLC., 1357 KENDALL DRIVE #15 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92407 

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ AMAN STEPHANOS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/05/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006406
The following person is doing 

business as: SEEK1 SOLUTIONS, 
6211 SIERRA AVE #1444 FON-
TANA, CA 92336, ERIC N MAR-
TIN, 6211 SIERRA AVE #1444 
FONTANA, CA 92336 

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ERIC N MARTIN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/12, 6/19, 6/26, 
7/3, 2015.

FBN 20150006410
The following person is doing 

business as: SER FREIGHT, 1949 
OVERLAND ST COLTON, CA 
92324, JOSE A ROA, 1949 OVER-
LAND ST COLTON, CA 92324

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSE A ROA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006415

The following person is do-
ing business as: INSPIRATIONS 
DANCE STUDIO, 1897 E COLTON 
AVE MENTONE, CA 92374, BON-
NIE M VELASQUEZ, 1897 E COT-
LON AVE MENTONE, CA 92374

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ BONNIE VELASQUEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006417
The following person is doing 

business as: MONGE REALTY, 
8290 OVERVIEW CT YUCAIPA, 
CA 92399, RALPH C MONGE, 
8290 OVERVIEW CT YUCAIPA, 
CA 92399

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RALPH C MONGE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006418
The following person is doing 

business as: PURI LASER, 5581 
DANIEL ST UNIT C CHINO, CA 
91710, GOLDENSIGN TECHNOL-
OGY, INC., 17139 GALE AVE HA-
CIENDA HEIGHTS, CA 91745

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 06/01/2010

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ XIA CHEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006421
The following person is doing 

business as: EMPANADA PLANET, 
1752 LUGONIA AVE SPACE #111 
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REDLANDS, CA 92374, DEIBER 
J SUAZA, 1752 E LUGONIA AVE 
SAPCE 111 REDLANDS, CA 92374

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DEIBER J SUAZA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006423
The following person is doing 

business as: ALL ACES BACK-
FLOW, 14021 CAPRI CT FON-
TANA, CA 92336, HEID COR-
PORATION, 14021 CAPRI CT 
FONTANA, CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 01/22/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JARED S HEID
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006435
The following person is doing 

business as: D & D FLOORING, 
1465 TULARE WAY UPLAND, CA 
91786, DAVID C PEREZ, 1465 TU-
LARE WAY UPLAND, CA 91786, 
[AND] DAVID C PEREZ JR, 1465 
TULARE WAY UPLAND, CA 
91786

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 07/01/2000

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DAVID C PEREZ JR
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006441
The following person is doing 

business as: PINK SUGAR, 13758 
NEW CASTLE CT FONTANA, CA 
92335, RAYMOND B VALENCIA, 
13758 NEW CASTLE CT FON-

TANA, CA 92335
This business is conducted by 

an: INDIVIDUAL.
The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RAYMOND  VALENCIA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006442
The following person is doing 

business as: BABY DOLL LUXURY 
HAIR, 9105 MONTE VISTA AV-
ENUE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763, 
BABY DOLL LUXURY HAIR, 
LLC., 9105 MONTE VISTA AV-
ENUE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 4/27/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ STARR CODD
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006444
The following person is do-

ing business as: HIGH TECH MO-
TOR WORKS, 13921 ROSE AVE 
FONTANA, CA 92337, PENNIE M 
SHELTON, 13921 ROSE AVE FON-
TANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PENNIE M SHELTON
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006445
The following person is doing 

business as: SUMMERSET OUT-
DOOR LIVING, 2650 LINDSEY 
PRIVADO DR STE B ONTARIO, 
CA 91761, STR TRADING, LLC. 
33707 IRIS LN MURRIETA, CA 
92563

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ANTHONY RODRIGUEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006446
The following person is doing 

business as: B&N TRANSPORT, 
17185 MICALLEF ST FONTANA, 
CA 92336, NOE ARCEO ESPI-
NOZA, 17185 MICALLEF ST FON-
TANA, CA 92336

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 6/05/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ NOE ARCEO ESPINOZA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006464
The following person is doing 

business as: TECHNOLOGY SO-
LUTIONS AND SUPPORT PRO-
VIDERS, 22421 BARTON RD #399 
GRAND TERRACE, CA 92313, 
JEAN MOORE, 22421 BARTON 
RD #399 GRAND TERRACE, CA 
92313

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 6/14/2007

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JEAN MOORE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/08/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006469
The following person is do-

ing business as: HOLLYWOOD 
NAILS, 1622 E WASHINGTON 
ST COLTON, CA 92324, DENNY 
NGUYEN, 1622 E WASHINGTON 

ST COLTON, CA 92324
This business is conducted by 

an: INDIVIDUAL.
The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DENNY NGUYEN
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006476
The following person is do-

ing business as: ELITE GREEN 
LAWNS, 10088 6TH STREET UNIT 
B RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730, HAVEN CLEANING AND 
RESTORATION, INCORPORAT-
ED, 10386 24TH ST RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LINDA PANCHEA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006477
The following person is doing 

business as: LUCINDA CATER-
ING SERVICES, 13019 BOWKER 
PLAY CT BEAUMONT, CA 92223, 
LUCINDA M FORDE - MOSELEY, 
13019 BOWKER PLAY CT BEAU-
MONT, CA 92223

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LUCINDA FORD MOSELEY
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006480
The following person is doing 

business as: LEGACY CONTRAC-
TORS, 9200 MILLIKEN AVE APT 
#8307 RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730, LIZBETH VILLAR-

EAL, 9200 MILLIKEN AVE APT 
#8307 RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LIZBETH VILLAREAL
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006481
The following person is doing 

business as: I & D’S TRANSPORT, 
705 PENNSYVANIA AVE BEAU-
MONT, CA 92223, GERARDO 
AGUIRRE, 705 PENNSYVANIA 
AVE BEAUMONT, CA 92223

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ GERARDO AGUIRRE
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006496
The following person is doing 

business as: RCAR REDLANDS 
COMPLETE AUTO REPAIR, 1647 
REDLANDS BLVD STE L RED-
LANDS, CA 92373, RODGER HAT-
TAR, 1647 REDLANDS BLVD STE 
L REDLANDS, CA 92373

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 2/03/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RODGER HATTAR
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006506
The following person is doing 

business as: SCAVENGERS TREA-
SURES, 220 N 2ND AVE UPLAND, 
CA 91786, LUZ E SPEARS, 220 N 
2ND AVE UPLAND, CA 91786

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LUZ E SPEARS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006508
The following person is doing 

business as: CITY TO CITY DE-
LIVERY, 2206 S PLEASANT AVE 
ONTARIO, CA 91761, SERGIO 
MARTINEZ, 2206 S PLEASANT 
AVE ONTARIO, CA 91761

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SERGIO MARTINEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006509
The following person is do-

ing business as: 5 STAR PIZZA & 
WINGS, 13819 FOOTHILL BLVD 
STE I FONTANA, CA 92335, AMIT 
JYOTI, 13819 FOOTHILL BLVD 
STE I FONTANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ AMIT JYOTI
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006516
The following person is do-

ing business as: ALTERNATIVE 
CLEANING SYSTEM, 6964 RUS-
SIAN RIVER CT RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91739, RICHARD 
CLARK, 6964 RUSSIAN RIVER 
CT RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91739

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RICHARD CLARK
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006128
The following person is doing 

business as: COMMERICAL RA-
DIATORS, 10608 CALABASH AVE 
APT C FONTANA, CA 92337, JOSE 
A DE LEON, 10608 CALABASH 
AVE APT C FONTANA, CA 92337

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 05/19/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSE A DE LEON
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
5/29/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006297
The following person is doing 

business as: THEE ARROWHEAD 
COUNTRY CLUB, 3433 PARK-
SIDE DRIVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92404, ROBERTO HERNAN-
DEZ, 11028 ELMCROFT AVENUE 
DOWNEY, CA 90241

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ROBERTO HERNANDEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/03/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006530
The following person is do-

ing business as: HART FAMILY 
DENTAL, [AND] SPRINGWOOD 
DENTAL GROUP, 56728 29 PALMS 
HWY YUCCA VALLEY, CA 92284, 
HARRY HART DENTAL CORPO-
RATION, 56728 29 PALMS HWY 
YUCCA VALLEY, CA 92284

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
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transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LINDSAY HAWKINS
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006532
The following person is doing 

business as: DENNY’S, 2421 AR-
CHIBALD AVE ONTARIO, CA 
91761, SAS RESTAURANT VEN-
TURES, INC., 6397 RHODES LN 
RIVERSIDE, CA 92506

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 6/25/09

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SANDEEP SHAH
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006533
The following person is doing 

business as: DENNY’S, 41196 BIG 
BEAR BLVD BIG BEAR, CA 92315, 
SAS & RCB VENTURES, INC., 
6397 RHODES LN RIVERSIDE, 
CA 92506

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 12/13/08

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ SANDEEP SHAH
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006539
The following person is doing 

business as: ELINGTON & ASSO-
CIATES, 810 E MARSHALL BLVD 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92404, 
JONATHAN E MALOOF, 231 E 
SIERRA MADRE GLENDORA, 
CA 91741

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-

clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JONATHAN E MALOOF
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006544
The following person is do-

ing business as: VMC TRUCKING, 
17580 MAYWOOD ST BLOOM-
INGTON, CA 92316, VICTOR M 
CASHPAL, 17580 MAYWOOD ST 
BLOOMINGTON, CA 92316

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ VICTOR M CASHPAL
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006550
The following person is doing 

business as:4 TUNE AND SMOG 
TEST ONLY, 2610 S RIVERSIDE 
AVE #A BLOOMINGTON, CA 
92316, JESUS R IRIBE, 2173 BUCK 
SKIN PL RIVERSIDE, CA 92506

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 8/01/2013

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JESUS R IRIBE
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006556
The following person is doing 

business as: US RECON SOLU-
TIONS, 517 S EUCLID AVENUE 
ONTARIO, CA 91762, RICARDO R 
ULLOA GONZALEZ, 1701 E D ST 
#901 ONATRIO, CA 91764

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ RICARDO R ULLOA GON-
ZALEZ

Statement filed with the County 
Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006567
The following person is doing 

business as: OASIS DENTAL, 10801 
FOOTHILL BLVD STE 106 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730, 
PINKY D PENALOSA, DMD, 
INC., 10801 FOOTHILL BLVD 
#106 RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 9/09/2007

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ PINKY PENALOSA
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006595
The following person is doing 

business as: POOR BOY TRUCK-
ING COMPANY, 11301 AIR BASE 
ROAD SPC 20 ADELANTO, CA 
92301, DAMON A DOWELL 11301 
AIR BASE ROAD SPC 20 ADEL-
ANTO, CA 92301

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ DAMON DOWELL
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006597
The following person is doing 

business as: TOMMYS MASONRY, 
22064 TUSSING RANCH RD AP-
PLE VALLEY, CA 92308, THOMAS 
M FRIAS JR, 22064 TUSSING 
RANCH RD, APPLE VALLEY, CA 
92308

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ THOMAS M FRIAS JR
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006601
The following person is doing 

business as: CEVICHE WAY, 479 
W BASELINE RIALTO, CA 92376, 
ANNETTE M COVARRUBIAS, 287 
EAST 28TH ST SAN BERNARDI-
NO, CA 92404

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ANNETTE M COVARRU-
BIAS

Statement filed with the County 
Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006603
The following person is doing 

business as: EL MITOTE TACOS 
AND BEER, 601 E FOOTHILL 
RIALTO, CA 92376, JUAN C RO-
DRIGUEZ, 9421 PEPPER CT FON-
TANA, CA 92335, [AND] CLAU-
DIA BARBA, 9421 PEPPER CT 
FONTANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 
an: GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JUAN C RODRIGUEZ
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006609
The following person is doing 

business as: A1A TAXICAB SER-
VICES, 424 E PRINCETON ST 
ONTARIO, CA 91764, MAURICIO 
A CHINCHILLA RIVAS, 424 E 
PRINCETON ST ONTARIO, CA 
91764, [AND] MARIANA CHIN-
CHILLA RIVAS, 424 E PRINC-
ETON ST ONTARIO, CA 91764

This business is conducted by 
an: MARRIED COUPLE

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MAURICIO CH RIVAS
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006611
The following person is doing 

business as: LIFT RUCK PARTS 
MAINTENANCE, 7282 TIPPECA-
NOE AVE SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA 92404, JOHN I SALAJAN, 7282 
TIPPECANOE AVE SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92404

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 9/15/1993

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOHN I SALAJAN
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006618
The following person is doing 

business as: DAZE, 9405 ALDER 
AVE FONTANA, CA 92335, MI-
CHELLE NEGRETE, 9405 ALDER 
AVE FONTANA, CA 92335

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ MICHELLE NEGRETE
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006644
The following person is doing 

business as: JAY’S GOURMET CA-
TERING & VENDING, 7922 DAY 
CREEK BLVD APT #7216 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739, 
JASON A MARTIN, 7922 DAY 
CREEK BLVD APT # 7216 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JASON A MARTIN
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-

ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006647
The following person is doing 

business as: EAGLE MEDICINE, 
1163 YELLOWSTONE DRIVE 
LAKE ARROWHEAD, CA 92352, 
CARL E HELMLE, 1163 YELLOW-
STONE DR LAKE ARROWHEAD, 
CA 92352

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 3/17/2009

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARL E HELMLE
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006650
The following person is doing 

business as: GONZALEZ MAIN-
TENANCE, 210 E 25TH ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92404, JOSE L 
GONZALEZ, 210 E 25TH ST SAN 
BERNARDINO, CA 92404

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JOSE L GONZALES
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006651
The following person is doing 

business as: F.REOS TRANSPORT, 
2932 POPLAR CIR RIALTO, CA 
92376, FRANCISCO REOS JR, 2932 
POPLAR CIR RIALTO, CA 92376

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ FRANCISCO REOS JR
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/11/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-

ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006359
The following person is do-

ing business as: SLAM VIDEO 
ENTERTAINMENT, 516 WEST 
FLORA STREET ONTARIO, CA 
91762, CARLOS A BOBADILLA, 
516 WEST FLORA STREET ON-
TARIO, CA 91762, [AND] ALMA 
R BOBADILLA, 516 WEST FLORA 
STREET  ONTARIO, CA 91762

This business is conducted by 
an: MARRIED COUPLE.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CARLOS A BOBADILLA
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/04/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006483
The following person is doing 

business as: UNDERMIND, 300 
S TAMARISK AVE RIALTO, CA 
92376, FRANK R RAEL II, 300 S 
TAMARISK AVE RIALTO, CA 
92376

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ FRANK R RAEL II
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/09/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006548
The following person is doing 

business as: 4 TUNE AND SMOG 
TEST ONLY, 18982 VALLEY BLVD 
BLOOMINGTON, CA 92316, JUAN 
MAGANA, 2732 W DAWNVIEW 
DR RIALTO, CA 92377

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ JUAN MAGANA
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on 6/10/2015
I hereby certify that this copy is 

a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
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before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006660
The following person is do-

ing business as: THE DEN MUAY 
THAI, 4956 HOLT BLVD MONT-
CLAIR, CA 91763, ALM ENTER-
PRISES, LLC., 2672 AMHERST 
AVENUE, FULLERTON, CA 92831

This business is conducted by 
an: LIMITED LIABILITY COM-
PANY.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ALEX MIOL
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006664
The following person is doing 

business as: NEVINS TRANSPOR-
TATION, 1317 N LA PALOMA CT 
ONTARIO, CA 91764, NEVINS 
TRANSPORTATION, 1317 N LA 
PALOMA CT ONTARIO, CA 91764

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ KENNETH JEREMY NEV-
INS

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006668
The following person is do-

ing business as: TALE OF A GA-
TOR [AND] CALIFORNIA GA-
TOR MEAT, 352 E RANGER CT 
UPLAND, CA 91784, GARY D 
COLBERT, 352 E RANGER CTU-
PLAND, CA 91784

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ GARY D COLBERT
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006670
The following person is do-

ing business as: ELEMENTS OF 
STYLE, 1616 E FRANCIS ST #D 
ONTARIO, CA 91761, ELVIS E 
SIMPSON, 1616 E FRANCIS ST #D 
ONTARIO, CA 91761

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 06/30/2004

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 

aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ ELVIS SIMPSON
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006679
The following person is doing 

business as: KIMAYA TRADING, 
13780 SAN VINCENTE CT RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739, 
LACHMAN K KHEMLANI, 13780 
SAN VINCENTE CT RANCHO 
CUCAMONGA, CA 91739

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ LACHMAN K KHEMLANI
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-

nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy
Notice-This fictitious name 

statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006683
The following person is doing 

business as: MARISCOS LICEN-
CIADO #3, 9765 SIERRA AVE 
SUITE J-K FONTANA, CA 92335, 
HECTOR M LOPEZ, 13153 FAL-
CON PL FONTANA, CA 91710

This business is conducted by 
an: INDIVIDUAL.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 03/12/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ HECTOR M LOPEZ
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 

or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

FBN 20150006684
The following person is doing 

business as: RYEN REAL ESTATE, 
519 EMERALD DR, LAKE AR-
ROWHEAD, CA 92352, CORE168, 
INC., PO BOX 515381 #56673 LOS 
ANGELES, CA 90051

This business is conducted by 
an: CORPORATION.

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 6/01/2015

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who de-
clares as true information which he 
or she knows to be false is guilty of 
a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this 
statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing. 

s/ CHRIS POLLINGER
Statement filed with the 

County Clerk of San Bernardino on 
6/12/2015

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious 
business name in violation of the 
rights of another under federal, state, 
or common law (see Section 14400 et 
seq., Business and Professions Code). 

 Published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel 6/19, 6/26, 7/3, 
7/10, 2015.

T h i n k 
Of Tthe 
Sentinel 
First For 
All of 
Your Le-
gal Ad-
vertising 
N e e d s 
F B N s , 
N a m e 
Changes, 
Tr u s t e e 
Sales



San Bernardino County Coroner Reports

The Coroner Reports are reproduced in their original format as authored by department personnel.

Friday, June 19, 2015 Page 18San Bernardino County Sentinel

 Coroner Case #701504504
The San Bernardino County Sheriff’s Department-Coroner Division is asking for public assistance. Back on Tuesday, 06/09/2015, at approximately 8:51 p.m. An 

unidentified male Hispanic, approximately 50-60 years-old, with brown head and facial hair, brown eyes, approximately 5 feet tall, and approximately 170 pounds, 
was struck by a vehicle who fled the scene of Valley Blvd. and Vine St., Bloomington. The coroner division has temporarily designated the unidentified male as John 
Doe #79-15. At the time of the collision John Doe #79-15 was wearing a black pull over hoodie, a blue button up dress shirt, green work type pants, and brown lace 
up type dress shoes. John Doe #79-15 appeared to be a transient and more than likely frequented the area of Valley Blvd. and Cedar Ave. Anyone with information 
as to the identity of John Doe #79-15 is urged to contact the Coroner Division at 909-387-2978. [06182015 1630 JK]

 Coroner case #701504629  On 06/14/2015, at 6:47 PM, the California Highway Patrol received a wireless 911 call reporting a single vehicle rollover in the center 
divider near mile marker 88 of interstate 40 in the county area near Essex. A 2005 Jeep Wrangler had unexplained tire failure and rolled over. The front seat pas-
senger, Haylee King, a 20 year old resident of Wildomar, was pronounced dead at the scene. The California Highway Patrol is investigating the incident. [061615 
1100 TC]

 Coroner case #701504631 / 701504632   On 06/14/2015, at 8:39 PM, the San Bernardino Sheriff's Department received 911 calls reporting a traffic collision in 
Apple Valley. A Honda traveling eastbound on Bear Valley Road struck a Chevy van broadside as it turned left from westbound Bear Valley Road to Deep Creek 
Road. A passenger in the Honda, 34 year-old Apple Valley resident Sabrina Lee LaBahn, was transported from the scene to a nearby hospital where she was pro-
nounced dead at 9:59 PM. A male passenger in the Chevy, 30 year-old Apple Valley resident Ernest Rivera, was pronounced dead at the scene at 8:47 PM. The San 
Bernardino Sheriff's MAIT team is investigating the collision. [061615 1100 TC]

 Coroner case #701504660  On 06/15/2015, at 8:52 PM, the San Bernardino Police Department received 911 calls regarding a vehicle versus a pedestrian on Har-
rison Street at Highland Avenue in San Bernardino. When officers and paramedics arrived they found that a 34 year-old Hispanic male had been struck by a 2006 
Chrysler minivan. Paramedics pronounced the pedestrian dead on scene of obvious injury. Once positive identification is made and the next-of-kin is notified, the 
name of the male will be released. The San Bernardino Police Department is investigating the incident. [061615 1100 TC] 

In response to the 
Flood of 1938, a series 
of flood control improve-

ments were made by the 
county of San Bernardi-
no and the Army Corps 
of Engineers. These in-
cluded the San Antonio 
Dam and Prado Dam.

Glimpse Of The 
1938 Flood   
from page 5

This photo, taken in Lytle Creek several days af-
ter the storm ended, shows how the raging tor-
rents of the creek eroded its banks, undermining 
this cabin. 

The gas station at Palm Avenue and Route 66 in 
San Bernardino during the deluge.

weeks prior to the Mc-
Stay family’s brutal mur-
ders. The McStay family 
disappeared from their 
home in Fallbrook, in 
north San Diego County, 
on February 4 or 5, 2010. 
It was believed they had 
crossed into Mexico 
after leaving the Isuzu 
Trooper near the border 
at San Ysidro. There was 
a grainy video of a man 
and woman with two 
children, all of whose 
images roughly matched 
those of the McStay fam-
ily, crossing into Mexico 
by foot at the checkpoint 
there on February 5, 
2010. Investigators now 
believe that the family of 
four making that cross-
ing into Mexico at that 
point on that day was just 
a coincidence and those 
four people were not the 
McStay family. Investi-
gators and prosecutors 
have theorized that Mr. 
Merritt killed the en-
tire McStay family as a 
consequence of either 
the business dispute that 
had developed between 
the two men or simply 
because of Mr. Merritt’s 
greed. Shortly after the 
family’s disappearance 
and the McStay’s rela-
tives became concerned, 
their house was found 
to be in a curious state, 
with food items left out 
and their pets neglected. 

When authorities began 
looking into the family’s 
disappearance shortly 
thereafter, they inter-
viewed Mr. Merritt, who 
coolly related that he had 
last seen Joseph McStay 
on February 4, 2010 at a 
Chick-fil-A restaurant to 
discuss future business 
projects and prospects 
and so Mr. McStay could 
give him some checks 
for some projects he had 
recently completed. San 
Diego authorities car-
ried out a very intensive 
search for the McStay 
family at that time but 
reached an apparent 
dead-end. The video of 
the family, presumed to 
be the McStays, crossing 
into Mexico played a part 
in convincing authorities 
that the McStay fam-
ily, for some unknown 
reason, had voluntari-
ly taken leave of their 
home, albeit in a hurry. 
There was much specu-
lation at the time to the 
effect that Mr. McStay 
had been engaged with 
or had crossed some un-
derworld figures and for 
that reason, to assure his 
family’s safety, had tak-
en refuge across the bor-
der. The mystery only 
intensified until more 
than three years later, 
the bodies of the Mc-
Stays were found in two 
graves in the area north 
of Victorville near Oro 
Grande in November 
2013. It was a full year 

later, in November 2014 
that Mr. Merritt was ar-
rested and charged with 
having coldbloodedly 
and brutally murdered 
them...

I tend to look on the 
good side of people and 
it was then and still is 
hard for me to believe 
that Mr. Merritt is re-
sponsible for these repre-
hensible acts. The details 
of the deaths are appall-
ing, right out of what has 
to be a phantasmagorical 
nightmare.  The coroner 
and forensic pathologists 
indicate the family was 
very likely killed with a 
three-pound sledgeham-
mer found in one of the 
graves. The oldest child, 
four-year-old Gianni 
McStay, sustained at 
least seven blows to his 
head with the hammer. 
The body of the three-
year-old child, Joseph, 
was in such a state of 
decomposition that no 
determination as to the 
cause of death could be 
made. Mrs. McStay suf-
fered multiple blows to 
her head, including sev-
eral that fractured her 
jaw in multiple spots. 
Joseph McStay, Sr. had 
a huge hole in the back 
of his skull, consistent 
with a forceful blow 
from the hammer. There 
was a white extension 
cord knotted around his 
neck... 

Mr. Merritt grew up 
in Apple Valley and 

doubtless, was familiar 
with the High Desert. If 
he indeed was the mur-
derer, it makes for some 
sort of cruel logic that 
he would have disposed 
of the bodies at a spot 
he knew of, had perhaps 
scouted out and where he 
might have confidence of 
its remoteness. As I said, 
I am reluctant to look on 
the bad side of people. 
I had previously enter-
tained the notion that 
Mr. Merritt was guilty 
but was nowhere near 
convinced of it.  Based 
on what I have picked 
up from the prelimi-
nary hearing, I am being 
pushed toward the con-
clusion that he may have 
committed these heinous 
acts. I am not absolutely 
convinced. There is still 
some leeway for doubt. 
Was there DNA other 
than Mr. Merritt’s or 
Mr. McStay’s or Mrs. 
McStay’s on the steer-
ing wheel and gearshift 
in the Trooper? Whose? 
Is there some plausible 
or more than plausible 
explanation of Mr. Mer-
ritt’s presence in the 
north end of Victorville 
on February 6, 2010? I 
am led to believe that 
Mr. Merritt’s DNA was 
not on the hammer. Was 
someone else’s DNA 
on the handle of that 
deadly instrument? If 
so, whose? And remem-

The Count...  from  
page  3

Continued on Page 19
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Anderson Wolfberry  -  Lycium Andersonii
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Lycium andersonii is 
a species of flowering 
plant in the nightshade 
family, Solanaceae. Its 
common names include 
water-jacket, redberry 
desert-thorn, Anderson 
thornbush, Anderson's 
desert thorn,[ Anderson 
boxthorn, Anderson ly-
cium, Anderson wolf-
berry, and squawberry.

The species is na-
tive to the Southwestern 
United States and north-
western Mexico, where 
it is distributed in New 
Mexico, Arizona, Cali-
fornia, Nevada, Utah, 
Baja California, Sinaloa, 
and Sonora. It thrives 

in hot, dry climates and 
grows in many habitat 
types and plant com-
munities, including pin-
yon-juniper woodland, 
creosote bush scrub, 
sagebrush scrub, chap-
arral, and coastal sage 
scrub. This plant grows 
in sandy, gravelly wash-

es and on slopes and 
mesas. It tolerates some 
soil salinity and alkaline 
soils such as caliche. It 
is rarely dominant in the 
local flora. 

Anderson wolfberry 
is a slow-growing shrub 
which appears to be a 
stress-tolerant competi-
tor and is therefore found 
in many older seral com-
munities.  This species 
eventually dominates 
over other colonizing 
species but gradually 
gives way to the stress 
tolerators of the climax 
communities.

Seeds generally ger-
minate late in the year 
following summer rains. 
Root sprouting is anoth-
er form of regeneration.  
Adventitious shoots 

form readily on broken 
roots.  Shoots will actu-
ally form on uninjured 
roots that have been ex-
posed to the air.

This plant is a shrub 
growing up to about 
nine feet in maximum 
height. It grows from a 
large fibrous root system 
which can extend over 
30 feet from the base of 

the plant. The shrub is 
rounded in shape with 
many branches covered 
in many thin spines up 
to eight-tenths of an inch 
long. The flat leaves are 
thick and fleshy, measur-
ing up to seven tenths 
of an inch long. They 
are shed from the plant 
in dry conditions. The 
flowers have funnel-

shaped white or purple-
tinged corollas up to a 
centimeter long. In Cali-
fornia, flowering occurs 
from November to April

The plant generally 
becomes dormant in late 
May through January, 
depending on the amount 
of available moisture.

The fruit of the An-
derson Thornbush is a 
red or orange berry less 
than a centimeter long.

 The red berries are 
eaten by some birds and 
mammals.  Berries of 
this plant constituted 
2 percent of the diet of 
chukar partridges liv-
ing on the eastern desert 
ranges of California.  In 
some areas of southern

Nevada, the fleshy 
leaves and juicy ber-
ries provide part of the 

succulence permitting 
Gambel quail to occupy 
desert areas devoid of

drinking water.  Ord 
kangaroo rats are also 
known to eat these ber-
ries.  Black-chinned 
hummingbirds are at-
tracted to Anderson 

wolfberry's pollen.
Anderson wolfber-

ry is sometimes used 
as forage by livestock 
and feral burros.  In the 
lower Colorado River 
Valley, this shrub can 
provide an important 
source of phosphorous 
and B-carotene for feral 
burros in late summer 
and fall when other more 
preferred species are un-
available.

Palatability of Ander-
son wolfberry browse is 

presumably fair to low.
This species is used as 

forage only when more 
desirable species are na-
vailable.  The fruit, how-
ever, appears to be mod-
erately palatable.

Native Americans 

used the fleshy berries 
of Anderson wolfberry 
either fresh or boiled 
and then dried them for 
later use.  This shrub is 
also used as an ornamen-
tal valued chiefly for its 
showy red berries.

ber FBI agent Boles? He 
had some pretty damn-
ing information about 
Mr. Merritt’s cell phone 
and the more than two 
dozen calls between Mr. 
Merritt and Mr. McStay 
on February 4, 2010. But 
he also offered some-
thing exculpatory. He 
reported that on Febru-

ary 5, 2010, a day after 
authorities believe the 
entire McStay family 
was dead, Mr. Merritt 
three times called Jo-
seph McStay, but those 
calls went unanswered. 
Was this Mr. Merritt be-
ing clever and thinking 
ahead, seeking to throw 
investigators off if they 
were to start considering 
him as a suspect, or was 

he truly ignorant of the 
McStay family’s fate and 
earnestly trying to get 
in touch with his busi-
ness partner? That gives 
me pause. But I will ad-
mit, my doubt about Mr. 
Merritt’s guilt has been 
eroded by what little 
the prosecution has laid 
out...

This brings me to the 
point of this diatribe. I 
believe the prosecution 
has been playing this 
way too close to the vest. 
More than four months 
ago 18 news organiza-
tions went to court to 
ask that the search war-
rants relating to this 
case and Mr. Merritt be 
divulged. This was two 
months after Mr. Merritt 
had been arrested and 
charged. The district at-
torney’s office opposed 
that request, intimating 
that the “investigation” 
of Mr. Merritt would be 
compromised by such 
disclosures. This week 
we were given a glimpse 

of the evidence against 
Mr. Merritt. Why could 
it not have been revealed 
four months ago? In-
deed, why could it not 
have been disclosed at 
the time of his arrest and 
charging? All of this, or 
most of it, is hard infor-
mation. Facts. Scientific 
data. It can’t be compro-
mised and revealing it to 
the world has not given 
Mr. Merritt, sitting in a 
jail cell, any advantage. 
This secrecy has only 
served to keep the pub-
lic in the dark. There is 
far too much secrecy in 
our legal proceedings. 
If people are criminally 
charged with the au-
thority of prosecutors 
working on behalf of the 
public, then the public 
deserves to know what 
is being done in its name 
and why. This is not a 
police state with star 
chambers. It is a demo-
cratic republic with open 
courts. This secrecy in 
criminal proceedings 

is poisonous. It pollutes 
the confidence we must 
have in a treasured insti-
tution. Our Constitution 
guarantees us a speedy 
trial of the facts. In the 
Old West, a desperado 
was arrested and his trial 
was scheduled for the 
next morning at 8 a.m., 
his sentencing at 10 a.m. 
and his hanging at noon. 
I am not advocating that 
we return to those bar-
baric days of yesteryear. 
I believe our system of 
justice demands a de-
liberative process and 
that we should take the 

time to get things right. 
But weeks of delay when 
something can be ac-
complished in days, or 
months of delay when 
the same can be accom-
plished in weeks or years 
of delay when the matter 
can be settled in a matter 
of a few months is itself 
injustice. Justice delayed 
is justice denied. And 
public officials withhold-
ing from the public facts 
that are inherently public 
ones is unconstitutional 
and should be considered 
a criminal act in itself...

The Count...  from  
page  18
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California Style
Fire It Up 

By Grace Bernal

As always, if there’s anything you need, I'd love to hear from you: Greygris@aol.com or visit my page I Love Your Style on Facebook          Copyright Grace Bernal all rights reserved 
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http://sbsentinel.com/ into your 
URL box and hit enter.  You can 
view the Sentinel, read individual 
articles, offer comments and search 
our archives from the convenience 
of your pc, laptop, Blackberry or 

iPhone.

This week I am in 
Oregon and things re-
ally are a bit different 
here. Take Portland, for 
example. It’s edgy, hip 

and then some, until you 
reach the top. The gar-
dens here are phenome-
nal and full of refreshing 
color.

 Since California gets 
blazing in June, the color 
orange once again suits 
the mood. Everyone 

looks great in this color 
and it’s perfect for sum-

hip and into a new art. 
You can find splashes of 
orange in skirts, pants, 
shirts and dresses, along 
with swimsuits. With 
that said, don't be shy when putting this bril-

liant and explosive color 
together.  Exploring is 

the best part of fashion 
and color has a way of 
making the experience 
fun. Fire it up this month 

    “The best colour in 
the whole world is the 
one that looks good on 
you.” --Coco Chanel

mer. A definitely unique 
yet vibrant color, which 
takes you away from 

with the vibrancy of or-
ange. Stay cool!


